United Nations A/65/100/Add.1



General Assembly

Distr.: General 16 September 2010

Original: English

Sixty-fifth session

Annotated draft agenda of the sixty-fifth session of the General Assembly*

Addendum**

Contents

			rage		
I.	Introduction				
II.	Annotated draft agenda				
	5.	Election of the officers of the Main Committees	6		
A.	Promotion of sustained economic growth and sustainable development in accordance with the relevant resolutions of the General Assembly and recent United Nations conferences				
	10.	Implementation of the Declaration of Commitment on HIV/AIDS and the Political Declaration on HIV/AIDS	ϵ		
	20.	Sustainable development	8		
		(b) Follow-up to and implementation of the Mauritius Strategy for the Further Implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States	8		
B.	Maintenance of international peace and security				
	33.	Prevention of armed conflict	9		
	34.	Protracted conflicts in the GUAM area and their implications for international peace, security and development	9		
	39.	The situation in the occupied territories of Azerbaijan	10		
	40.	Ouestion of the Comorian island of Mayotte	10		

^{**} The present addendum was prepared on the basis of the provisional agenda (A/65/150).





^{*} The unannotated preliminary list (A/65/50) was issued on 8 February 2010. The provisional agenda (A/65/150) was issued on 13 July 2010.

	49.	Effe	ects of atomic radiation		
	53.		nprehensive review of the whole question of peacekeeping operations in all their ects		
	59.		lementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial ntries and Peoples.		
F.	Pro	motic	on of justice and international law		
	76.	5. Request for an advisory opinion of the International Court of Justice on whether the unilateral declaration of independence of Kosovo is in accordance with international law			
I.	Org	ganiza	ational, administrative and other matters		
	117.	Foll	ow-up to the outcome of the Millennium Summit		
	120.	Rev	italization of the work of the General Assembly		
	121.		stion of equitable representation on and increase in the membership of the Security ncil and related matters		
	122.	Stre	ngthening of the United Nations system		
	124.	Coo	peration between the United Nations and regional and other organizations		
		(a)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the African Union		
		(b)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Asian-African Legal Consultative Organization		
		(c)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Association of Southeast Asian Nations.		
		(d)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Black Sea Economic Cooperation Organization		
		(e)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Caribbean Community		
		(f)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Collective Security Treaty Organization		
		(g)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Community of Portuguese-speaking Countries		
		(h)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Council of Europe		
		(i)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Economic Community of Central African States		
		(j)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Economic Cooperation Organization		
		(k)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Eurasian Economic Community .		
		(1)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the International Organization of la Francophonie.		
		(m)	Cooperation between the United Nations, national parliaments and the		

	(n)	System		
	(o)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the League of Arab States		
	(p)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Organization for the Prohibition of Chemical Weapons		
	(q)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Organization for Security and Cooperation in Europe		
	(r)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Organization of American States.		
	(s)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Organization of the Islamic Conference		
	(t)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Pacific Islands Forum		
	(u)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Preparatory Commission for the Comprehensive Nuclear-Test-Ban Treaty Organization		
	(v)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Shanghai Cooperation Organization		
	(w)	Cooperation between the United Nations and the Southern African Development Community		
125.	Follow-up to the recommendations on administrative management and internal oversight of the Independent Inquiry Committee into the United Nations Oil-for-Food Programme.			
127.	International Criminal Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Genocide and Other Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of Rwanda and Rwandan Citizens Responsible for Genocide and Other Such Violations Committed in the Territory of Neighbouring States between 1 January and 31 December 1994			
128.	3. International Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of the Former Yugoslavia since 1991			
129.	Financial reports and audited financial statements, and reports of the Board of Auditors			
	(a)	United Nations		
	(b)	United Nations peacekeeping operations		
	(c)	International Trade Centre UNCTAD/WTO		
	(d)	United Nations University		
	(e)	Capital master plan		
	(f)	United Nations Development Programme		
	(g)	United Nations Children's Fund		
	(h)	United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East .		
	(i)	United Nations Institute for Training and Research.		

	(J)	Refugees	
	(k)	Fund of the United Nations Environment Programme.	
	(1)	United Nations Population Fund	
	(m)	United Nations Human Settlements Programme	
	(n)	United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime	
	(o)	United Nations Office for Project Services	
	(p)	International Criminal Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Genocide and Other Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of Rwanda and Rwandan Citizens Responsible for Genocide and Other Such Violations Committed in the Territory of Neighbouring States between 1 January and 31 December 1994	
	(q)	International Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of the Former Yugoslavia since 1991	
130.	. Review of the efficiency of the administrative and financial functioning of the United Nations		
131.	Prog	gramme budget for the biennium 2010-2011	
132.	Prog	gramme planning	
133.	3. Improving the financial situation of the United Nations		
135.	Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations		
136.	. Human resources management		
137.	. Joint Inspection Unit		
138.	3. United Nations common system		
139.	Unit	ed Nations pension system	
140.	O. Administrative and budgetary coordination of the United Nations with the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency		
141.	Rep	ort on the activities of the Office of Internal Oversight Services	
142.	Adn	ninistration of justice at the United Nations	
143.	Res ₁ Law Gen	ncing of the International Criminal Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons consible for Genocide and Other Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Committed in the Territory of Rwanda and Rwandan Citizens Responsible for ocide and Other Such Violations Committed in the Territory of Neighbouring States	
144		reing of the International Tribunal for the Prosecution of Parsons Posponsible for	
144.	Seri	ncing of the International Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for ous Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of the ner Yugoslavia since 1991	
145.	Adn	ninistrative and budgetary aspects of the financing of the United Nations	
	peac	ekeeping operations	

Financing of the United Nations Mission in the Central African Republic and Chad	12			
Financing of the United Nations Operation in Côte d'Ivoire.	73			
Financing of the United Nations Peacekeeping Force in Cyprus	74			
Financing of the United Nations Organization Mission in the Democratic Republic of the Congo ¹	76			
D. Financing of the United Nations Organization Stabilization Mission in the Democratic Republic of the Congo				
Financing of the United Nations Mission in East Timor	77			
Financing of the United Nations Integrated Mission in Timor-Leste	78			
Financing of the United Nations Mission in Ethiopia and Eritrea	79			
Financing of the United Nations Observer Mission in Georgia.	80			
Financing of the United Nations Stabilization Mission in Haiti	81			
Financing of the United Nations Interim Administration Mission in Kosovo	83			
Financing of the United Nations Mission in Liberia	84			
Financing of the United Nations peacekeeping forces in the Middle East	85			
(a) United Nations Disengagement Observer Force	85			
(b) United Nations Interim Force in Lebanon	86			
Financing of the United Nations Mission in the Sudan	87			
Financing of the United Nations Mission for the Referendum in Western Sahara	88			
Financing of the African Union-United Nations Hybrid Operation in Darfur	89			
Financing of the activities arising from Security Council resolution 1863 (2009)	90			
	Financing of the United Nations Peacekeeping Force in Cyprus Financing of the United Nations Organization Mission in the Democratic Republic of the Congo 1. Financing of the United Nations Organization Stabilization Mission in the Democratic Republic of the Congo Financing of the United Nations Mission in East Timor Financing of the United Nations Integrated Mission in Timor-Leste Financing of the United Nations Mission in Ethiopia and Eritrea Financing of the United Nations Observer Mission in Georgia. Financing of the United Nations Stabilization Mission in Haiti Financing of the United Nations Interim Administration Mission in Kosovo Financing of the United Nations Mission in Liberia Financing of the United Nations peacekeeping forces in the Middle East (a) United Nations Disengagement Observer Force (b) United Nations Interim Force in Lebanon Financing of the United Nations Mission in the Sudan Financing of the United Nations Mission for the Referendum in Western Sahara. Financing of the African Union-United Nations Hybrid Operation in Darfur			

¹ See Security Council resolution 1925 (2010) (see also item 150).

I. Introduction

The present document, which is an addendum to the annotated preliminary list of items to be included in the provisional agenda of the sixty-fifth regular session of the General Assembly (A/65/100), is being issued in accordance with paragraph 17 (c) of annex II to Assembly resolution 2837 (XXVI) of 17 December 1971. The annotated draft agenda has been prepared on the basis of the provisional agenda of the sixty-fifth session (A/65/150, issued on 13 July 2010) and contains information relating to items 5, 10, 20 (b), 33, 34, 39, 40, 49, 53, 59, 76, 117, 120 to 122, 124, 125, 127 to 133 and 135 to 162.

II. Annotated draft agenda

5. Election of the officers of the Main Committees

On 27 August 2010, the Third Committee elected its Chair and other officers for the sixty-fifth session (decision 64/424 B). Also on that date, the Special Political and Decolonization Committee (Fourth Committee) elected a new Chair and a Vice-Chair (see also document A/65/100, item 5).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 5)

Summary records A/C.3/64/SR.48 and A/C.4/64/SR.28

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.114
Decision 64/423 B

A. Promotion of sustained economic growth and sustainable development in accordance with the relevant resolutions of the General Assembly and recent United Nations conferences

10. Implementation of the Declaration of Commitment on HIV/AIDS and the Political Declaration on HIV/AIDS

The item entitled "Review of the problem of human immunodeficiency virus/acquired immunodeficiency syndrome in all its aspects" was included in the agenda of the fifty-fourth session of the General Assembly, in 2000 (A/54/238).

In accordance with resolutions 54/283 and 55/13, the General Assembly convened the twenty-sixth special session from 25 to 27 June 2001 to review and address the problem of HIV/AIDS in all its aspects and to coordinate and intensify international efforts to combat it, and adopted a Declaration of Commitment on HIV/AIDS (resolution S-26/2, annex).

At its fifty-sixth session, the General Assembly decided to include in the provisional agenda of its fifty-seventh session an item entitled "Follow-up to the outcome of the twenty-sixth special session: implementation of the Declaration of Commitment on HIV/AIDS" (resolution 56/264).

The General Assembly continued its consideration of the question at its fifty-seventh and fifty-eighth sessions (resolutions 57/299, 57/308, 58/236 and 58/313).

At its resumed fifty-ninth session, in accordance with resolutions 58/236 and 58/313, the General Assembly convened, on 2 June 2005, a high-level meeting with a technical focus to review the progress achieved in realizing the commitments set out in the Declaration of Commitment on HIV/AIDS.

At its resumed sixtieth session, the General Assembly undertook a comprehensive review on 31 May and 1 June 2006 of the progress achieved in realizing the targets set out in the Declaration of Commitment on HIV/AIDS and on 2 June 2006 convened a high-level meeting aimed at continuing the engagement of world leaders in a comprehensive global response to HIV/AIDS (resolution 60/224 and decisions 60/554, 60/557 and 60/558). The high-level meeting adopted the Political Declaration on HIV/AIDS (resolution 60/262, annex).

The General Assembly continued its consideration of the question at its sixty-first session (decisions 61/512 and 61/556). At its resumed sixty-first session, in May 2007, the Assembly decided to amend the title of the item to read "Implementation of the Declaration of Commitment on HIV/AIDS and the Political Declaration on HIV/AIDS" (decision 61/556).

At its sixty-second session, in accordance with resolution 62/178 and decision 62/548, the General Assembly convened on 10 and 11 June 2008 a high-level meeting on a comprehensive review of the progress achieved in realizing the Declaration of Commitment on HIV/AIDS and the Political Declaration on HIV/AIDS and to promote the continued engagement of leaders in a comprehensive global response to AIDS.

The General Assembly continued its consideration of the question at its resumed sixty-third session (decision 63/560).

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, on 9 June 2010, the General Assembly decided to undertake necessary consultations to determine during its sixty-fifth session, but no later than December 2010, the modalities and organizational arrangements for the comprehensive HIV/AIDS review in 2011 (decision 64/557).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolutions S-26/2 and 60/262).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 44)

Report of the Secretary-General entitled "Progress made in the implementation of the Declaration of Commitment on HIV/AIDS and the Political Declaration on HIV/AIDS" (A/64/735)

Draft decision A/64/L.54 and Rev.1 Plenary meetings A/64/PV.91 and 92

Decision 64/557

20. Sustainable development

(b) Follow-up to and implementation of the Mauritius Strategy for the Further Implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly decided that the two-day high-level review to assess progress made in addressing the vulnerabilities of small island developing States through the implementation of the Mauritius Strategy for the Further Implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States, would be held, pursuant to paragraphs 2 and 3 of Assembly resolution 64/199, from Friday, 24 September to Saturday, 25 September 2010 (decision 64/555).

The General Assembly, on the recommendation of the Preparatory Committee for the high-level review, also requested the President of the Assembly to conduct further consultation with Member States with a view to resolving the pending procedural aspects of the high-level review to be held in September 2010 (decision 64/561).

The General Assembly referred a draft outcome document to the High-level Review Meeting on the implementation of the Mauritius Strategy for the Further Implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States (resolution 64/300) and decided on the modalities for the High-level Review Meeting (decision 64/566).

Documents:

- (a) Report of the Secretary-General on the follow-up to and implementation of the Mauritius Strategy for the Further Implementation of the Programme of Action for the Sustainable Development of Small Island Developing States (resolution 64/199), A/65/115;
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General towards the sustainable development of the Caribbean Sea for present and future generations (resolution 63/214).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 53 (b))

Report of the Preparatory Committee A/CONF.218/PC/1

Draft resolution A/64/L.68

Draft decisions A/64/L.49 and A/64/L.71
Plenary meetings A/64/PV.82, 106 and 121

Resolution 64/300

Decisions 64/555, 561 and 566

B. Maintenance of international peace and security

33. Prevention of armed conflict

At its resumed fifty-fifth session, in August 2001, the General Assembly discussed the question of prevention of armed conflict under the item entitled "Report of the Secretary-General on the work of the Organization".

The General Assembly considered the subject at its fifty-fifth to fifty-seventh sessions under the same item (resolutions 55/281, 56/512 and 57/337).

At its fifty-seventh session, the General Assembly decided to include in the provisional agenda of its fifty-ninth session a specific item entitled "Prevention of armed conflict" (resolution 57/337). At its fifty-ninth and sixty-second sessions, the Assembly decided to defer consideration of the item and to include it in the draft agenda of its subsequent session (decisions 59/568 and 62/554). The Assembly had considered the question at its sixtieth and sixty-first sessions (resolutions 60/284 and 61/293).

At its resumed sixty-third and sixty-fourth sessions, the General Assembly decided to include the item in the draft agenda of its subsequent session (decisions 63/563 and 64/563).

No advance documentation is expected.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 13)

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.121

Decision 64/563

34. Protracted conflicts in the GUAM area and their implications for international peace, security and development

This item was included in the agenda of the sixty-first session of the General Assembly, in 2006, at the request of Azerbaijan, Georgia, the Republic of Moldova and Ukraine (A/61/195).

At its sixty-second and sixty-third sessions, the General Assembly continued its consideration of the item (resolutions 62/249 and 63/307).

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to submit, at its sixty-fifth session, a comprehensive report on the implementation of the resolution (resolution 64/296).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 64/296).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 14)

Report of the Secretary-General A/64/819

Draft resolution A/64/L.62

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.115

Resolution 64/296

39. The situation in the occupied territories of Azerbaijan

This item was included in the agenda of the fifty-ninth session of the General Assembly, in 2004, at the request of Azerbaijan and Turkey (A/59/236 and Add.1).

At its fifty-ninth, sixty-first and sixty-third sessions, the General Assembly decided to defer consideration of the item and to include it in the draft agenda of its subsequent session (decisions 59/571, 61/564 and 63/569). The Assembly considered the question at its sixtieth and sixty-second sessions (resolutions 60/285 and 62/243).

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in September 2010, the General Assembly decided to include the item in the draft agenda of its sixty-fifth session (decision 64/562).

No advance documentation is expected.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 18)

Draft resolution A/64/L.57Plenary meeting A/64/PV.119

Decision 64/562

40. Question of the Comorian island of Mayotte

This item was included in the agenda of the thirty-first session of the General Assembly, in 1976, at the request of Madagascar (A/31/241).

At its thirty-second to forty-ninth sessions, the General Assembly continued its consideration of this item (resolutions 32/7, 34/69, 35/43, 36/105, 37/65, 38/13, 39/48, 40/62, 41/30, 42/17, 43/14, 44/9, 45/11, 46/9, 47/9, 48/56 and 49/18; and decision 33/435).

At its fiftieth to fifty-ninth and sixty-second to sixty-fourth sessions, the General Assembly decided to defer consideration of the item and to include it in the provisional agenda of its subsequent session (decisions 50/493, 51/436, 52/435, 53/490, 54/439, 55/402, 56/454, 57/503 A, 58/503 A, 59/503 A, 62/503, 63/559 and 64/502 B).

At its sixtieth session, the Assembly had decided to defer consideration of the item and to include it in the provisional agenda of its sixty-second session (decision 60/503 A).

No advance documentation is expected.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 172)

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.121
Decision 64/502 B

49. Effects of atomic radiation

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly decided that the consideration of the report of the fifty-seventh session of the United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation should be postponed to the main part of the sixty-fifth session of the Assembly (decision 64/559).

Document: Report of the United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation: Supplement No. 46 (A/65/46).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 29)

Report of the Special Political and A/64/403/Add.1

Decolonization Committee (Fourth

Committee)

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.103

Decision 64/559

53. Comprehensive review of the whole question of peacekeeping operations in all their aspects

At its nineteenth session, in February 1965, the General Assembly established the Special Committee on Peacekeeping Operations, which was to undertake a comprehensive review of the whole question of peacekeeping operations in all their aspects, including ways of overcoming the financial difficulties of the United Nations (resolution 2006 (XIX).

For the current composition of the Special Committee, see A/64/19 (annex).

The General Assembly considered the question at its twentieth to sixty-third sessions (resolutions 2053 (XX), 2220 (XXI), 2308 (XXII), 2451 (XXIII), 2576 (XXIV), 2670 (XXV), 2835 (XXVI), 2965 (XXVII), 3091 (XXVIII), 3239 (XXIX), 3457 (XXX), 31/105, 32/106, 33/114, 34/53, 35/121, 36/37, 37/93, 38/31, 39/97, 40/163, 41/67, 42/161, 43/59 A and B, 44/49, 45/75, 46/48, 47/71, 47/72, 48/42, 48/43, 49/37, 50/30, 51/136, 52/69, 53/58, 54/81, 55/135, 56/225 A and B, 57/129, 57/336, 58/315, 59/281, 59/300, 60/263, 60/289, 61/267 A and B, 61/291, 62/273 and 63/280).

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in May 2010, the General Assembly endorsed the proposals, recommendations and conclusions of the Special Committee on Peacekeeping Operations, contained in paragraphs 15 to 228 of its report (A/64/19), and requested the Special Committee to submit a report on its work to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session (resolution 64/266).

Documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee on Peacekeeping Operations and its Working Group: Supplement No. 19 (A/65/19);
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General on the implementation of the recommendations of the Special Committee on Peacekeeping Operations (resolution 64/266).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 33)

Report of the Special Committee on Peacekeeping Operations: Supplement No. 19 (A/64/19)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Implementation of the recommendations of the Special Committee on Peacekeeping Operations (A/64/573 and Add.1)

Support to African Union peacekeeping operations authorized by the United Nations (A/64/359-S/2009/470) (also relates to item 146)

Comprehensive analysis of the Office of Military Affairs in the Department of Peacekeeping Operations (A/64/572 and Corr.1) (also relates to item 146)

Global field support strategy (A/64/633) (also relates to item 146)

Administrative and safety arrangements relating to the management of military utility helicopters in peacekeeping operations (A/64/768)

Letter dated 7 October 2009 from the Permanent Representative of Switzerland to the United Nations addressed to the President of the General Assembly (A/64/494) (also relates to items 10, 108, 114 and 120)

Administrative and safety arrangements related to the management and use of military utility helicopters in peacekeeping missions: note by the Secretariat (A/64/637)

Letter dated 23 February 2010 from the Permanent Representatives of Australia and Uruguay to the United Nations addressed to the President of the General Assembly (A/64/721)

Letter dated 4 June 2010 from the representatives of Indonesia and Slovakia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General (A/64/811-S/2010/307) (also relates to items 10 and 11)

Letter dated 21 October 2009 from the Permanent Representative of Ukraine to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General (A/C.4/64/8)

Summary records A/C.4/64/SR.15-20 and 26

Report of the Special Political and Decolonization Committee (Fourth

A/64/407 and Add.1

Committee)

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.62 and 89

Resolution 64/266

59. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to hold a commemorative meeting on 14 December 2010, on the occasion of the fiftieth anniversary of the adoption of Assembly resolution 1514 (XV) (decision 64/560).

Document:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee for 2010: Supplement No. 23 (A/65/23);
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) The question of Western Sahara (resolution 64/101);
 - (ii) Implementation of decolonization resolutions adopted since the declaration of the First and Second International Decades for the Eradication of Colonialism (resolution 60/120).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 39)

Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples for 2009 (A/64/23/Add.1)

Plenary meeting A/64/PV. 103

Decision 64/560

F. Promotion of justice and international law

76. Request for an advisory opinion of the International Court of Justice on whether the unilateral declaration of independence of Kosovo is in accordance with international law

By its resolution 63/3 of 8 October 2008, the General Assembly decided, in accordance with Article 96 of the Charter of the United Nations, to request the International Court of Justice, pursuant to Article 65 of the Statute of the Court, to render an advisory opinion on the following question: "Is the unilateral declaration of independence by the Provisional Institutions of Self-Government of Kosovo in accordance with international law?" The Court rendered its advisory opinion on 22 July 2010.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in September 2010, the General Assembly acknowledged the content of the advisory opinion of the International Court of Justice on the Accordance with International Law of the Unilateral Declaration of Independence in respect of Kosovo and welcomed the readiness of the European Union to facilitate a process of dialogue between the parties.

References for the sixty-third session (agenda item 71)

Report of the Fifth Committee (A/63/654)

Plenary meetings A/63/PV.22, 74 and 105

Resolution 63/3
Decision 63/40

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 77)

Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the advisory opinion of the International Court of Justice on the accordance with international law of the unilateral declaration of independence in respect of Kosovo (A/64/881 and Add.1)

Draft resolution A/64/L.65 and Rev.1

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.120

Resolution 64/298

I. Organizational, administrative and other matters

117. Follow-up to the outcome of the Millennium Summit

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in July 2010, the General Assembly decided to establish, as a composite entity, to be operational by 1 January 2011, the United Nations Entity for Gender Equality and the Empowerment of Women, to be known as UN Women, by consolidating and transferring to the Entity the existing mandates and functions of the Office of the Special Adviser on Gender Issues and Advancement of Women and the Division for the Advancement of Women of the Secretariat, as well as those of the United Nations Development Fund for Women and the International Research and Training Institute for the Advancement of Women, to function as a secretariat and also to carry out operational activities at the country level (resolution 64/289).

At the same session, the General Assembly recognized that ensuring the right to education in emergency situations required specifically designed, flexible and inclusive approaches consistent with protection needs, conflict mitigation initiatives and disaster risk reduction considerations (resolution 64/290).

Also at the same session, the General Assembly recognized the need to continue the discussion on the notion of human security and to achieve an agreement on the definition thereof (resolution 64/291) (see also item 13).

Documents: Reports of the Secretary-General (resolution 60/265) (see also item 13) (resolutions 64/184 and 64/265).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 114)

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.104, 106 and 107

Draft resolutions A/64/L.56, A/64/L.58 and Add.1, A/64/L.61

and Add.1

Resolutions 64/289, 64/290 and 64/291

120. Revitalization of the work of the General Assembly

This item, which was included in the agenda of the forty-sixth session of the General Assembly, in 1991, had originally been proposed for inclusion in the draft agenda of that session by the President of the Assembly at its forty-fifth session (see decision 45/461).

The General Assembly considered the question at its forty-sixth to forty-eighth, fifty-second and fifty-third sessions (resolutions 46/77, 47/233 and 48/264 and decisions 52/479 and 53/491).

At its fifty-fourth session, the General Assembly decided to defer consideration of the item and to include it in the draft agenda of its subsequent session (decision 54/491).

The General Assembly continued its consideration of the item from its fifty-fifth to sixty-third sessions (resolutions 55/285, 56/509, 57/301, 58/126, annex, 61/292, 62/276 and 63/309).

At its resumed fifty-eighth session, in July 2004, the General Assembly adopted a number of measures, inter alia, to reorganize the agenda of the Assembly; and decided to review the provisions of the reorganized agenda at its sixty-first session with a view to making further improvements (resolution 58/316).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly adopted the proposed programme of work and timetable of the First Committee for 2010 (decision 64/517), the Special Political and Decolonization Committee (Fourth Committee) (decision 64/522), the draft programmes of work of the Second Committee (decision 64/543) and the Third Committee (decision 64/538) and the provisional programme of work of the Sixth Committee (decision 64/525) for the sixty-fifth session.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in September 2010, the General Assembly decided to establish, at its sixty-fifth session, an Ad Hoc Working Group on the revitalization of the Assembly, open to all Member States, to identify further ways to enhance the role, authority, effectiveness and efficiency of the Assembly, inter alia, by building on previous resolutions; and to submit a report thereon to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session (resolution 64/301).

Document: Report of the Ad Hoc Working Group (resolution 64/301).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 118)

Report of the Ad Hoc Working Group on the revitalization of the General Assembly (A/64/903)

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.48 and 50

Report of the First Committee A/64/399

Report of the Special Political and A/64/414

Decolonization Committee (Fourth

Committee)

Report of the Second Committee A/64/428 and Corr.1

Report of the Third Committee A/64/442Report of the Sixth Committee A/64/461Plenary meeting A/64/PV.121

Resolution 64/301

Decisions 64/517, 64/522, 64/525, 64/538 and 64/543

121. Question of equitable representation on and increase in the membership of the Security Council and related matters

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in September 2010, the General Assembly decided to immediately continue intergovernmental negotiations on Security Council reform in informal plenary of the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session (decision 64/568).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 119)

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.121

Decision 64/568

122. Strengthening of the United Nations system

At its resumed forty-ninth session, in September 1995, in the course of its consideration of the item entitled "Report of the Secretary-General on the work of the Organization", the General Assembly decided to establish the Open-ended Highlevel Working Group on the Strengthening of the United Nations System and to include an item entitled "Strengthening of the United Nations system" in the provisional agenda of its fiftieth session (resolution 49/252).

The Working Group met during the fiftieth and fifty-first sessions of the General Assembly. The Assembly adopted the recommendations of the Working Group and decided that the Working Group had completed its work as mandated in resolution 49/252 (resolution 51/241).

The General Assembly considered this item at its fifty-second to sixty-third sessions (resolutions 55/14, 55/285, 57/300, 58/269, 61/256 and 61/257 and decisions 52/453, 53/452, 54/490, 56/455, 56/479 and 60/565). At its sixty-fourth session, the

Assembly held a joint debate on this item with items 48, 114 and 121 and decided to include the item in the agenda of the sixty-fifth session (64/503 B).

No advance documentation is expected.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 120)

Draft resolution A/64/L.67

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.47 and 122

Decision 64/503 B

124. Cooperation between the United Nations and regional and other organizations

(a) Cooperation between the United Nations and the African Union

The question of the cooperation between the United Nations and the Organization of African Unity (OAU) was first considered by the General Assembly at its twentieth session, in 1965 (resolution 2011 (XX)).

At the twenty-first, twenty-fourth and twenty-sixth sessions, the question of cooperation between the two organizations continued to be considered by the General Assembly, but it was focused on specific areas (resolutions 2193 (XXI), 2505 (XXIV) and 2863 (XXVI).

At its twenty-seventh to fifty-seventh sessions, the General Assembly considered the question annually in the broader context of cooperation between OAU, now the African Union, on the one hand, and the United Nations, the specialized agencies and other organizations within the United Nations system on the other (resolutions 2962 (XXVII), 3066 (XXVIII), 3280 (XXIX), 3412 (XXX), 31/13, 32/19, 33/27, 34/21, 35/117, 36/80, 37/15, 38/5, 39/8, 40/20, 41/8, 42/9, 43/12, 44/17, 45/13, 46/20, 47/148, 48/25, 49/64, 50/158, 51/151, 52/20, 53/91, 54/94, 55/218, 56/48 and 57/48). Since the fifty-seventh session, this item has been considered biennially (resolutions 59/213 and 61/296).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly welcomed the adoption of the framework for the 10-year capacity-building programme for the African Union set out in the declaration on enhancing United Nations-African Union cooperation, signed in Addis Ababa on 16 November 2006 by the Secretary-General and the Chairperson of the African Union Commission; called upon the Secretary-General and the Chairperson of the African Union Commission, working in collaboration, to review every two years the progress made in the cooperation between the two organizations, and requested the Secretary-General to include the results of the review in his next report, to be issued as a separate report, and requested the Secretary-General to report to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session on the implementation of the resolution (63/310).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/310).

References for the sixty-third session (agenda item 114 (a))

Report of the Secretary-General A/63/228-S/2008/531 and Corr.1

Draft resolution A/63/L.101

Plenary meetings A/63/PV.36, 37 and 105

Resolution 63/310

(b) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Asian-African Legal Consultative Organization

The item entitled "Twenty-fifth anniversary of the Asian-African Legal Consultative Committee" was included in the agenda of the thirty-sixth session of the General Assembly, in 1981, at the request of 25 Member States (A/36/191 and Add.1 and 2). At that session the Assembly, inter alia, requested the Secretary-General to carry out consultations with the Secretary-General of the Committee with a view to further strengthening the cooperation between the two organizations and widening the scope of that cooperation (resolution 36/38).

The General Assembly considered this item annually at its thirty-sixth to forty-first sessions (resolutions 36/38, 37/8, 38/37, 39/47, 40/60 and 41/5) and biennially since its forty-third session (resolutions 43/1, 45/4, 47/6, 49/8, 51/11, 53/14, 55/4, 57/36, 59/3 and 61/5).

By a circular letter dated 5 July 2001, the Secretary-General of the Asian-African Legal Consultative Organization announced the decision to change its name from the Asian-African Legal Consultative Committee to the Asian-African Legal Consultative Organization in accordance with its resolution 40/ORG 3 of 24 June 2001.

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly recommended that, with a view to promoting close interaction between the Consultative Organization and the Sixth Committee, the consideration of the sub-item entitled "Cooperation between the United Nations and the Asian-African Legal Consultative Organization" should be scheduled to coincide with the deliberations of the Committee on the work of the International Law Commission (resolution 63/10).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/10).

(c) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Association of Southeast Asian Nations

The question entitled "Cooperation between the United Nations and the Association of Southeast Asian Nations" was included as an additional sub-item in the agenda of the fifty-seventh session of the General Assembly, in 2002, at the request of Cambodia on behalf of the 10 members of the Association of Southeast Asian Nations (A/57/233).

The General Assembly considered this item at its fifty-seventh, fifty-ninth and sixty-first sessions (resolutions 57/35, 59/5 and 61/46).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly, inter alia, welcomed the signing on 20 November 2007 of the Charter of the Association of Southeast Asian Nations; continued to encourage both the United Nations and the Association to further

strengthen and expand their areas of cooperation; welcomed the signing on 27 September 2007 of the Memorandum of Understanding between the Association and the United Nations on Association of Southeast Asian Nations-United Nations cooperation; continued to encourage the United Nations and the Association to convene Association of Southeast Asian Nations-United Nations Summits regularly; recognized the value of partnership between the United Nations and the Association in providing timely and effective responses to global issues of mutual concern, in the context of partnership between the United Nations and regional organizations, and thus encouraged the United Nations and the Association to explore concrete measures for closer cooperation; and requested the Secretary-General to submit to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session a report on the implementation of the resolution (resolution 63/35).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/35).

(d) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Black Sea Economic Cooperation Organization

The Black Sea Economic Cooperation Organization was granted observer status in the General Assembly at its fifty-fourth session, in 1999 (resolution 54/5). The Assembly considered this item biennially from its fifty-fifth to sixty-first sessions (resolutions 55/211, 57/34, 59/259 and 61/4).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly invited the Secretary-General to strengthen dialogue with the Black Sea Economic Cooperation Organization with a view to promoting cooperation and coordination between the two secretariats; and requested the Secretary-General to submit to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session a report on the implementation of the resolution (resolution 63/11).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/11).

(e) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Caribbean Community

This question was included in the agenda of the forty-ninth session of the General Assembly, in 1994, at the request of 12 Member States (A/49/238). Since then, the Assembly has considered the question biennially (resolutions 49/141, 51/16, 53/17, 55/17, 57/41, 59/138 and 61/50).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly called upon the Secretary-General of the United Nations, in association with the Secretary-General of the Caribbean Community, as well as the relevant regional organizations, to continue to assist in furthering the development and maintenance of peace and security within the Caribbean region; invited the Secretary-General to continue to promote and expand cooperation and coordination between the two organizations; called for vastly increased efforts by developed countries to strengthen the multilateral development framework so that the countries of the Caribbean Community could pursue their development efforts on the basis of secure and predictable funding; urged the United Nations system to step up its cooperation with the Secretary-General of the United Nations and the Secretary-General of the Caribbean Community with a view to intensifying their consultations and programmes of cooperation with the Caribbean Community, with special attention to the areas and issues identified by the two organizations at their fourth general meeting, held in January 2007; invited the United Nations system and Member States to increase assistance to help to

implement the Caribbean Regional Strategic Framework for HIV/AIDS; invited the Secretary-General to consider utilizing a strategic programming framework modality to strengthen the coordination and cooperation between the two secretariats; called upon the United Nations system to assist the countries of the Caribbean in addressing the social and economic consequences of the vulnerability of Caribbean economies and the challenges that this poses for achieving the Millennium Development Goals; welcomed the convening, in February 2009, of the fifth general meeting between representatives of the Caribbean Community and of the United Nations system; and requested the Secretary-General to submit to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session a report on the implementation of the resolution (resolution 63/34).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/34).

(f) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Collective Security Treaty Organization

This question was included in the agenda of the sixty-fourth session of the General Assembly, in 2010, at the request of Armenia, Belarus, Kazakhstan, Kyrgyzstan, the Russian Federation, Tajikistan and Uzbekistan (A/64/191).

The Collective Security Treaty Organization had been granted observer status in the General Assembly at its fifty-ninth session (resolution 59/50).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly invited the specialized components of the United Nations system, such as the Department of Political Affairs of the Secretariat, the United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime and the Counter-Terrorism Committee and its Executive Directorate, to cooperate and develop direct contacts with the Collective Security Treaty Organization for the joint implementation of programmes aimed at the attainment of their objectives; requested the Secretary-General to submit to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session a report on the implementation of the resolution; and decided to include in the provisional agenda of its sixty-fifth session a sub-item entitled "Cooperation between the United Nations and the Collective Security Treaty Organization" (resolution 64/256).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 64/256).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 125)

Draft resolution A/64/L.45 and Add.1

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.74

Resolution 64/256

(g) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Community of Portuguesespeaking Countries

This question was included in the agenda of the fifty-ninth session of the General Assembly, in 2004, at the request of Angola, Brazil, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, Mozambique, Portugal, Sao Tome and Principe and Timor-Leste (A/59/231).

The Community of Portuguese-speaking Countries had been granted observer status in the General Assembly at its fifty-fourth session (resolution 54/10).

The General Assembly considered this item at its fifty-ninth session (resolution 59/21) and sixty-first session (resolution 61/223).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly encouraged the Secretary-General and the Executive Secretary of the Community to start consultations with a view to considering the establishment of a formal cooperation agreement; and requested the Secretary-General to submit a report on the implementation of the resolution to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session (resolution 63/143).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/143).

(h) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Council of Europe

On 15 December 1951, the Council of Europe and the Secretariat of the United Nations signed an Agreement and on 19 November 1971 updated it through the Arrangement on Cooperation and Liaison between the secretariats of the United Nations and the Council of Europe. The two organizations have continued to cooperate on the aforementioned Agreement and Arrangement.

The question entitled "Cooperation between the United Nations and the Council of Europe" was included in the agenda of the fifty-fifth session of the General Assembly, in 2000, at the request of Italy (A/55/19).

The General Assembly considered the question at its fifty-fifth, fifty-seventh, fifty-ninth and sixty-first sessions (resolutions 55/3, 56/43, 57/156, 59/139 and 61/13).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General and the Council of Europe to combine their efforts in seeking answers to global challenges, within their respective mandates; and requested the Secretary-General to submit to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session a report on cooperation between the two organizations in implementation of the resolution (resolution 63/14).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/14).

(i) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Economic Community of Central African States

This question was included in the agenda of the fifty-fifth session of the General Assembly, in 2000, at the request of Equatorial Guinea (A/55/233).

The General Assembly considered the question at its fifty-fifth to fifty-seventh and fifty-ninth sessions (resolutions 55/22, 56/39, 57/40 and 59/310). At its resumed fifty-fifth session in September 2001, the Assembly decided that the cooperation item should be biennialized, starting at the fifty-seventh session (resolution 55/285).

At its sixty-second session, under the item entitled "Review and implementation of the Concluding Document of the Twelfth Special Session of the General Assembly: Regional confidence-building measures: activities of the United Nations Standing Advisory Committee on Security Questions in Central Africa", the General Assembly encouraged the States members of the Economic Community of Central African States to pursue their efforts to render the Central African Early-Warning System (known as MARAC) fully operational; and requested the Secretary-General to provide the necessary assistance for its smooth functioning (resolution 62/53).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 55/285).

References for the fifty-fifth session (agenda items 61 and 62)

Draft resolution A/55/L.6 and A/55/L.93
Plenary meetings A/55/PV.57, 58 and 111

Resolution 55/285

(j) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Economic Cooperation Organization

The Economic Cooperation Organization (ECO) was granted observer status in the General Assembly at the forty-eighth session, in 1993 (resolution 48/2). The Assembly considered the item at its fiftieth to fifty-seventh session and biennially since its fifty-ninth session (resolutions 50/1, 51/21, 52/19, 53/15, 54/100, 55/42, 56/44, 57/38, 59/4 and 61/12).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly called for the strengthening of the technical assistance provided by the relevant United Nations bodies, in particular the United Nations Environment Programme, to the Economic Cooperation Organization plan of action for cooperation on the environment, especially in such priority areas as the transfer of technology and the implementation of strategic plans and projects (resolution 63/144).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/144).

(k) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Eurasian Economic Community

The Eurasian Economic Community was granted observer status in the General Assembly at its fifty-eighth session, in 2003 (resolution 58/84).

The question entitled "Cooperation between the United Nations and the Eurasian Economic Community" was included in the agenda of the sixty-second session of the General Assembly at the request of Belarus, Kazakhstan, Kyrgyzstan, the Russian Federation, Tajikistan and Uzbekistan (A/62/195). The Assembly considered the item at its sixty-second session (resolution 62/79).

At its sixty-third session, the Assembly underlined the importance of further strengthening dialogue, cooperation and coordination between the United Nations system and the Eurasian Economic Community, and invited the Secretary-General of the United Nations to continue conducting, to this end, regular consultations with the Secretary-General of the Eurasian Economic Community, within existing resources, using for this purpose the relevant inter-institutional forums and formats, including the annual consultations between the Secretary-General of the United Nations and heads of regional organizations (resolution 63/15).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/15).

(l) Cooperation between the United Nations and the International Organization of la Francophonie

The item entitled "Observer status for the Agency for Cultural and Technical Cooperation in the General Assembly" was included in the agenda of the thirty-third session of the General Assembly, in 1978, at the request of 21 Governments (A/33/242). The Agency was granted observer status in the Assembly at its thirty-third session (resolution 33/18).

The General Assembly considered the question biennially since its fiftieth sessions (resolutions 50/3, 52/2, 54/25, 56/45, 57/43, 59/22 and 61/7).

At its fifty-third session, the General Assembly decided that the International Organization of la Francophonie would participate, in the capacity of observer, in the sessions and the work of the General Assembly and its subsidiary organs, instead of the Agency for Cultural and Technical Cooperation (decision 53/453).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General, acting in cooperation with the Secretary-General of the International Organization of la Francophonie, to encourage the holding of periodic meetings between representatives of the United Nations Secretariat and representatives of the secretariat of the International Organization of la Francophonie in order to promote the exchange of information, coordination of activities and identification of new areas of cooperation (resolution 63/236).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/236).

(m) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Inter-Parliamentary Union

This item was included in the agenda of the fiftieth session of the General Assembly, in 1995, at the request of Senegal (A/50/141 and Corr.1 and 2 and Add.1-3).

The General Assembly considered the item at its fiftieth to fifty-seventh and biennially since its fifty-ninth sessions (resolutions 50/15, 51/7, 52/7, 53/13, 54/12, 55/19, 56/46, 57/47, 59/19 and 61/6).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly invited the Peacebuilding Commission to continue to work closely with the Inter-Parliamentary Union in engaging national parliaments in the countries under consideration by the Commission in efforts to promote democratic governance, national dialogue and reconciliation (resolution 63/24).

No advance documentation is expected.

(n) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Latin American Economic System

The item was included in the agenda of the forty-second session of the General Assembly, in 1987, at the request of Bolivia, Mexico, Peru and Uruguay (A/42/192 and Add.1 and 2).

The General Assembly considered this item at its forty-second to fiftieth, fifty-second, fifty-fourth, fifty-sixth, fifty-seventh, fifty-ninth and sixty-first sessions (resolutions 42/12, 43/5, 44/4, 45/5, 46/12, 47/13, 48/22, 49/6, 50/14, 52/3, 54/8, 56/98, 57/39 and 59/258).

At its resumed fifty-fifth session, in September 2001, the General Assembly decided that the cooperation item should be biennialized, starting at the fifty-seventh session (resolution 55/285).

At its sixty-third session, in September 2009, the General Assembly urged the specialized agencies and other organizations, funds and programmes of the United Nations system to strengthen their cooperation with activities of the Latin American and Caribbean Economic System and requested the Secretary-General of the United

Nations and the Permanent Secretary of the Latin American and Caribbean Economic System to assess the implementation of the Agreement between the United Nations and the Latin American Economic System and to report thereon to the General Assembly at its sixty-fifth session (resolution 63/12).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/12).

(o) Cooperation between the United Nations and the League of Arab States

This item was included in the agenda of the thirty-sixth session of the General Assembly, in 1981, at the request of Algeria (A/36/196).

The General Assembly considered the item at its thirty-seventh to sixty-first sessions (resolutions 37/17, 38/6, 39/9, 40/5, 41/4, 42/5, 43/3, 44/7, 45/82, 46/24, 47/12, 48/21, 49/14, 50/16, 51/20, 52/5, 53/8, 54/9, 55/10, 56/40, 57/46, 59/9 and 61/14).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to continue his efforts to strengthen cooperation and coordination between the United Nations and other organizations and agencies of the United Nations system and the League of Arab States and its specialized organizations; and requested the Secretary-General to submit to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session a report on the implementation of the resolution (resolution 63/17).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/17).

(p) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Organization for the Prohibition of Chemical Weapons

This question was included in the agenda of the fifty-first session of the General Assembly, in 1997, at the request of the Netherlands (A/51/238). At that session, the Assembly invited the Secretary-General to take steps to conclude with the Director-General of the Technical Secretariat of the Organization for the Prohibition of Chemical Weapons an agreement between the United Nations and the organization to regulate the relationship between the two organizations, and to present the negotiated draft relationship agreement to the General Assembly for its approval (resolution 51/230).

At its fifty-fifth session, at the request of the Netherlands (A/55/234), the General Assembly decided to include this item in the agenda of that session (see A/55/PV.35). On 17 October 2000, the Deputy Secretary-General of the United Nations and the Director-General of the Technical Secretariat of the Organization for the Prohibition of Chemical Weapons signed the Agreement concerning the Relationship between the United Nations and the Organization for the Prohibition of Chemical Weapons (A/55/988, annex), which was approved by the General Assembly (resolution 55/283, annex). At its fifty-sixth session, the Assembly welcomed the entry into force of the Agreement (resolution 56/42).

The General Assembly considered the question at its fifty-seventh, fifty-ninth and sixty-first sessions (resolutions 57/45, 59/7 and 61/224).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly took note of the annual report for 2006 and the draft report for 2007 of the Organization for the Prohibition of Chemical Weapons submitted by its Director-General (see A/63/155) (resolution

63/115). At the sixty-fourth session, the Secretary-General submitted the annual report for 2007 and the draft report for 2008 (see A/64/156).

Document: Note by the Secretary-General submitting the annual report for 2008 and the draft report for 2009 of the Organization for the Prohibition of Chemical Weapons (resolution 63/115), A/65/97.

References for the sixty-third session (agenda item 114 (o))

Note by the Secretary-General submitting the annual report of the Organization for the Prohibition of Chemical Weapons for 2006 and the draft report for 2007 (A/63/155)

Report of the Secretary-General A/63/228-S/2008/531 and Corr.1, sect. IV

Draft resolution A/63/L.46 and Add.1
Plenary meetings A/63/PV.36, 37 and 64

Resolution 63/115

(q) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Organization for Security and Cooperation in Europe

The question entitled "Coordination of the activities of the United Nations and the Conference on Security and Cooperation in Europe" was included in the agenda of the forty-seventh session of the General Assembly, in 1992, at the request of Czechoslovakia (A/47/192). The Conference was granted observer status in the Assembly at the forty-eighth session (resolution 48/5).

At the Budapest Summit Meeting in December 1994, the participating States decided to change the name, with effect from 1 January 1995, from Conference on Security and Cooperation in Europe to Organization for Security and Cooperation in Europe (OSCE).

The General Assembly considered the item at its forty-ninth to fifty-seventh sessions (resolutions 49/13, 50/87, 51/57, 52/20, 53/85, 54/117, 55/179, 56/216 and 57/298).

At its fifty-ninth session, the General Assembly, at the request of Slovenia (A/59/908), decided to defer consideration of the sub-item and to include it as an item in the draft agenda of its sixtieth session, on the understanding that the sub-item would again fall under the item entitled "Cooperation between the United Nations and regional and other organizations", which was to be included in the agenda of the sixty-first session and considered biennially thereafter, pursuant to resolution 55/285 (decision 59/567).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 55/285).

(r) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Organization of American States

This item was included in the agenda of the forty-second session of the General Assembly, in 1987, at the request of 12 Member States (A/42/191 and Add.1 and 2).

The General Assembly considered the question at its forty-second and forty-third sessions, and biennially thereafter (resolutions 42/11, 43/4, 45/10, 47/11, 49/5, 51/4, 53/9, 55/15, 57/157 and 59/257).

At its fifty-ninth session, the General Assembly called for a prompt mobilization of resources to meet the emergency needs of Caribbean countries, especially Haiti and Grenada; called for the continuation of the intraregional dialogue and coordination between the United Nations and the Organization of American States in curbing the illicit traffic in weapons; and called for an increase in financial resources and the strengthening of national and regional programmes for combating HIV/AIDS and an increase in the supply of safe, effective and essential medicines at a reasonable cost (resolution 59/257).

At the sixty-third session of the General Assembly, the sub-item was considered jointly with the other sub-items under the item entitled "Cooperation between the United Nations and regional and other organizations".

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 55/285).

(s) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Organization of the Islamic Conference

The item entitled "Cooperation between the United Nations and the Organization of the Islamic Conference" was included in the agenda of the thirty-fifth session of the General Assembly, in 1980, at the request of Pakistan (A/35/192).

The General Assembly considered the item at its thirty-fifth to fifty-seventh, fifty-ninth and sixty-first sessions (resolutions 35/36, 36/23, 37/4, 38/4, 39/7, 40/4, 41/3, 42/4, 43/2, 44/8, 45/9, 46/13, 47/18, 48/24, 49/15, 50/17, 51/18, 52/4, 53/16, 54/7, 55/9, 56/47, 57/42, 59/8 and 61/49).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly welcomed the efforts of the United Nations and the Organization of the Islamic Conference to continue to strengthen cooperation between the two organizations in areas of common concern and to review and explore innovative ways and means of enhancing the mechanisms of such cooperation; and requested the Secretary-General to report to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session on the state of cooperation between the United Nations and the Organization of the Islamic Conference (resolution 63/114).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/114).

(t) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Pacific Islands Forum

This item was included in the provisional agenda of the fifty-sixth session of the General Assembly, in 2001, at the request of Kiribati (A/56/144, annex).

The General Assembly considered the item at its fifty-sixth, fifty-seventh, fifty-ninth and sixty-first sessions (resolutions 56/41, 57/37, 59/20 and 61/48).

At the sixty-third session, the General Assembly invited the Secretary-General of the United Nations to take the necessary measures, in consultation with the Secretary-General of the Pacific Islands Forum, to promote and expand cooperation and coordination between the two secretariats; and requested the Secretary-General to submit a report on the implementation of the resolution to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session (resolution 63/200).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/200).

(u) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Preparatory Commission for the Comprehensive Nuclear-Test-Ban Treaty Organization

This question was included in the agenda of the fifty-fourth session of the General Assembly, in 1999, at the request of Austria (A/54/191). At that session, the Assembly invited the Secretary-General to take the appropriate steps to conclude with the Executive Secretary of the Preparatory Commission for the Comprehensive Nuclear-Test-Ban Treaty Organization an agreement to regulate the relationship between the United Nations and the Preparatory Commission, to be submitted to the Assembly for its approval (resolution 54/65).

On 26 May 2000, the Secretary-General of the United Nations and the Executive Secretary of the Preparatory Commission signed the Agreement, which was approved by the General Assembly (resolution 54/280, annex).

The General Assembly considered the item at its fifty-fourth to fifty-seventh, fifty-ninth and sixty-first sessions (resolutions 54/280, 56/49, 57/49, 59/6, 61/47 and decision 55/408).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly took note of the report of the Executive Secretary of the Preparatory Commission covering the year 2007 (see A/63/156) (resolution 63/13). At the sixty-fourth session, the Secretary-General submitted the report covering the year 2008 (A/64/155).

Document: Note by the Secretary-General submitting the report of the Executive Secretary of the Preparatory Commission for the Comprehensive Nuclear-Test-Ban Treaty Organization covering the year 2009 (resolution 63/13), A/65/98.

References for the sixty-third session (agenda item 114 (t))

Note by the Secretary-General submitting the report of the Executive Secretary of the Preparatory Commission for the Comprehensive Nuclear-Test-Ban Treaty Organization covering the year 2007 (A/63/156)

Report of the Secretary-General A/63/228-S/2008/531 and Corr.1, sect. IV

Draft resolution A/63/L.11

Plenary meetings A/63/PV.36 and 37

Resolution 63/13

(v) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Shanghai Cooperation Organization

This issue was included in the agenda of the sixty-fourth session of the General Assembly, in 2009, at the request of China, Kazakhstan, Kyrgyzstan, the Russian Federation, Tajikistan and Uzbekistan, in a letter dated 20 November 2008 (A/64/141).

The Shanghai Cooperation Organization was granted observer status in the General Assembly at its fifty-ninth session (resolution 59/48).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly proposed that the specialized agencies, organizations, programmes and funds of the United Nations system cooperate with the Shanghai Cooperation Organization with a view to jointly implementing programmes to achieve their goals, and in this regard recommended that the heads of such entities commence consultations with the Secretary-General;

and requested the Secretary-General to submit to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session a report on the implementation of the resolution (resolution 64/183).

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 64/183).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 124)

Draft resolution A/64/L.34 and Add.1

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.65

Resolution 64/183

(w) Cooperation between the United Nations and the Southern African Development Community

The question of cooperation between the United Nations and the Southern African Development Coordination Conference was included in the agenda of the thirty-seventh session of the General Assembly, in 1982, at the request of Botswana, on behalf of the States members of the Southern African Development Coordination Conference (resolution 37/248). On 17 August 1992, the Southern African Development Coordination Conference was transformed into the Southern African Development Community.

The Southern African Development Community was granted observer status in the General Assembly at its fifty-ninth session (resolution 59/49).

The General Assembly continued to consider the question of cooperation at its thirty-eighth to fortieth sessions, subsequently at its forty-second to fifty-fourth sessions on a biennial basis and at its fifty-sixth, fifty-seventh, fifty-ninth and sixty-first sessions (resolutions 38/160, 39/215, 40/195, 42/181, 44/221, 46/160, 48/173, 50/118, 52/204, 54/227, 57/44, 59/140 and 61/51, and decision 56/443).

The General Assembly continued its consideration of the item at its sixty-third session.

Document: Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 55/285).

References for sub-items 124 b, c, d, e, f, g, h, i, j, k, l, m, n, o, q, s, t, w at the sixty-third session (various sub-items under item 114)

Report of the Secretary-General A/63/228-S/2008/531 and Corr.1

Draft resolutions A/63/L.7 and Add.1. A/63/L.9 and Add.1.

A/63/L.10 and Add.1, A/63/L.12 and Add.1, A/63/L.13 and Add.1, A/63/L.20

and Add.1, A/63/L.26 and Add.1,

A/63/L.38 and Add.1, A/63/L.39 and Rev.1

and Add.1, A/63/L.40 and Add.1, A/63/L.41 and Add.1, A/63/L.44 and Add.1, A/63/L.56 and Add.1, and

A/63/L.59 and Add.1

Plenary meetings A/63/PV.36, 37, 42, 53, 60, 64, 68, 69, 72

and 73

Resolutions 63/10, 63/11, 63/12, 63/14, 63/15, 63/24,

63/17, 63/34, 63/35, 63/114, 63/143,

63/144, 63/200 and 63/236

125. Follow-up to the recommendations on administrative management and internal oversight of the Independent Inquiry Committee into the United Nations Oil-for-Food Programme

This item was included in the agenda of the sixtieth session of the General Assembly, in 2005, as an additional item at the request of Costa Rica (A/60/235).

At its sixty-first to sixty-fourth sessions, the General Assembly decided to defer consideration of the item and to include it in the draft agenda of its subsequent session (decisions 61/503 A, 62/555 and 63/566 and 64/569).

No advance documentation is expected.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 122)

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.121
Decision 64/569

127. International Criminal Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Genocide and Other Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of Rwanda and Rwandan Citizens Responsible for Genocide and Other Such Violations Committed in the Territory of Neighbouring States between 1 January and 31 December 1994

This agenda item was first considered by the General Assembly during its sixty-third session, at the request of the Secretary-General, in order for the Assembly to consider and act upon communications from the President of the Tribunal. The Assembly continued its consideration of this item at its sixty-fourth session.

No advance documentation is expected.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 127)

Notes from the Secretary-General A/64/513 and 814Letters from the President of the A/64/862 and 590

Security Council

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.68 and 107

Draft decision A/64/L.60

Decisions 64/415 A and B

References for the sixty-third session (agenda item 159)

Letters from the Secretary-General A/63/238, 940, 941, 942 and 947

Letter from the President of the

Security Council

A/63/956

Plenary meeting A/63/PV.104

Decision 63/425

128. International Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of the Former Yugoslavia since 1991

This agenda item was first considered by the General Assembly during its sixty-third session, at the request of the Secretary-General, in order for the Assembly to consider and act upon communications from the President of the Tribunal. The Assembly continued its consideration of this item at its sixty-fourth session.

No advance documentation is expected.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 128)

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.68, 81 and 107

Draft decision A/64/L.59

Decisions 64/416 A, B and C

References for the sixty-third session (agenda item 160)

Letters from the Secretary-General A/63/238, A/63/942 and A/63/946

Letter from the President of the

Security Council

A/63/957

Plenary meeting A/63/PV.104

Decision 63/426

129. Financial reports and audited financial statements, and reports of the Board of Auditors

- (a) United Nations
- (b) United Nations peacekeeping operations
- (c) International Trade Centre UNCTAD/WTO
- (d) United Nations University
- (e) Capital master plan
- (f) United Nations Development Programme
- (g) United Nations Children's Fund

- (h) United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East
- (i) United Nations Institute for Training and Research
- (j) Voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees
- (k) Fund of the United Nations Environment Programme
- (1) United Nations Population Fund
- (m) United Nations Human Settlements Programme
- (n) United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime
- (o) United Nations Office for Project Services
- (p) International Criminal Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Genocide and Other Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of Rwanda and Rwandan Citizens Responsible for Genocide and Other Such Violations Committed in the Territory of Neighbouring States between 1 January and 31 December 1994
- (q) International Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of the Former Yugoslavia since 1991

The Board of Auditors transmits to the General Assembly the audited financial statements for the relevant financial period of the United Nations and other funds and programmes for which the Board has audit responsibility. Under the provisions of article VII of the Financial Regulations of the United Nations and the annex thereto, the Board submits reports to the Assembly on the results of its audits and issues opinions as to whether the financial statements properly reflect the recorded transactions and whether those transactions were in accordance with the Financial Regulations and legislative authority and present fairly the financial position as at the end of the financial period of each of the activities reported on. The reports of the Board are commented upon by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions, which also submits a report thereon to the Assembly.

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly reiterated its request to the Secretary-General and the executive heads of the funds and programmes of the United Nations to ensure full implementation of the recommendations of the Board of Auditors and the related recommendations of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions in a prompt and timely manner and to hold programme managers accountable for non-implementation of the recommendations (resolution 63/246 A); reiterated that the issue of outstanding assessed contributions is a policy matter of the Assembly, and urged all Member States to make every possible effort to ensure the payment of their assessed contributions in full and on time; and requested the Secretary-General to provide, in the next report on the implementation of the recommendations of the Board of Auditors concerning the United Nations peacekeeping operations, a full explanation for the delays in the implementation of all outstanding recommendations of the Board, the root causes of the recurring issues and the measures to be taken (resolution 63/246 B).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly noted the concerns as contained in the qualified audit opinion of the Board of Auditors on the financial statements of

the voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees for the year ended 31 December 2008, after its modified opinion on the financial statements for the year ended 31 December 2007, noted also the measures taken by the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees to address the seriousness of its financial problems, and encouraged the High Commissioner to implement all the recommendations of the Board and to report to the relevant governing bodies on progress made; and reiterated its request to the Secretary-General to provide in his reports on the implementation of the recommendations of the Board of Auditors on the accounts of the United Nations, as well as on the financial statements of its funds and programmes, a full explanation for the delays in the implementation of the recommendations of the Board, in particular those not yet fully implemented that are two or more years old, and likewise to indicate in future reports an expected time frame for the implementation of the recommendations of the Board of Auditors, including priorities, benchmarks and deadlines, and measures to hold office holders accountable (resolution 64/227).

At the same session, the General Assembly noted with concern the findings of the Board of Auditors as contained in its report on the capital master plan for 2008, and emphasized the importance of the full implementation of the recommendations of the Board, and requested the Secretary-General to provide, in his eighth annual progress report, the steps taken and the progress achieved towards the full implementation of those recommendations (resolution 64/228) (see also item 132).

Documents:

- (a) Financial reports and audited financial statements for the biennium ended 31 December 2009 and reports of the Board of Auditors:
 - (i) United Nations: Supplement No. 5 (A/65/5 (Vol. I));
 - (ii) International Trade Centre UNCTAD/WTO: Supplement No. 5 (A/65/5 (Vol. III));
 - (iii) United Nations University: Supplement No. 5 (A/65/5 (Vol. IV));
 - (iv) United Nations Development Programme: Supplement No. 5A (A/65/5/Add.1);
 - (v) United Nations Children's Fund: Supplement No. 5B (A/65/5/Add.2);
 - (vi) United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East: Supplement No. 5C (A/65/5/Add.3);
 - (vii) United Nations Institute for Training and Research: Supplement No. 5D (A/65/5/Add.4);
 - (viii) Fund of United Nations Environment Programme: Supplement No. 5F (A/65/5/Add.6);
 - (ix) United Nations Population Fund: Supplement No. 5G (A/65/5/Add.7);
 - (x) United Nations Human Settlements Programme: Supplement No. 5H (A/65/5/Add.8);
 - (xi) United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime: Supplement No. 5I (A/65/5/Add.9);

- (xii) United Nations Office for Project Services: Supplement No. 5J (A/65/5/Add.10);
- (xiii) International Criminal Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Genocide and Other Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of Rwanda and Rwandan Citizens Responsible for Genocide and Other Such Violations Committed in the Territory of Neighbouring States between 1 January and 31 December 1994: Supplement No. 5K (A/65/5/Add.11);
- (xiv) International Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of the Former Yugoslavia since 1991: Supplement No. 5L (A/65/5/Add.12);
- (b) Financial report and audited financial statements for the 12-month period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 and report of the Board of Auditors on United Nations peacekeeping operations: Supplement No. 5 (A/65/5 (Vol. II));
- (c) Report of the Board of Auditors on the capital master plan for the year ended 31 December 2009: Supplement No. 5 (A/65/5 (Vol. V));
- (d) Financial report and audited financial statements for the year ended 31 December 2009 and report of the Board of Auditors on the voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees: Supplement No. 5E (A/65/5/Add.5);
- (e) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Implementation of the recommendations of the Board of Auditors contained in its reports on the United Nations for the biennium ended 31 December 2009 and on the capital master plan for the year ended 31 December 2009 (resolutions 48/216 B, 52/212 B and 60/234 A);
 - (ii) Report on the implementation of the recommendations of the Board of Auditors on the activities of the United Nations for the financial period ended 31 December 2009 (resolution 52/212 A);
- (f) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting a concise summary of principal findings and conclusions contained in the reports prepared by the Board of Auditors for the General Assembly at its sixty-fifth session (resolution 47/210), A/65/169;
- (g) Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions on the financial reports and audited financial statements and reports of the Board of Auditors: Supplement No. 7 (A/65/7) and addenda.

References for the sixty-third session (agenda item 116)

Financial reports and audited financial statements for the biennium ended 31 December 2007 and report of the Board of Auditors on the United Nations: Supplement No. 5 (A/63/5 (Vol. I))

Financial report and audited financial statements for the 12-month period from 1 July 2007 to 30 June 2008 and report of the Board of Auditors on United Nations peacekeeping operations: Supplement No. 5 (A/63/5 (Vol. II))

Report on the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East: Supplement No. 5C (A/63/5/Add.3)

Report on the voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees: Supplement No. 5E (A/63/5/Add.5)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Implementation of the recommendations of the Board of Auditors contained in its reports on the United Nations for the biennium ended 31 December 2007 and on the capital master plan for the year ended 31 December 2007 (A/63/327)

Implementation of the recommendations of the Board of Auditors contained in its reports on the United Nations funds and programmes for the financial period ended 31 December 2007 (A/63/327/Add.1)

Implementation of the recommendations of the Board of Auditors concerning United Nations peacekeeping operations for the financial period ended 30 June 2008 (A/63/784) (also relates to item 132)

Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions:

Financial reports and audited financial statements and reports of the Board of Auditors for the period ended 31 December 2007 (A/63/474)

Activities of the Procurement Task Force (A/63/490) (also relates to items 117 and 128)

Related report on administrative and budgetary aspects of the financing of the United Nations peacekeeping operations and report of the Board of Auditors (A/63/746)

Notes by the Secretary-General transmitting:

Report of the Board of Auditors on the activities of the Procurement Task Force (A/63/167 and Add.1) (also relates to items 117 and 128)

Concise summary of principal findings and conclusions contained in the reports prepared by the Board of Auditors for the General Assembly at its sixty-third session (A/63/169)

Summary records A/C.5/63/SR.7, 28, 42 and 55

Reports of the Fifth Committee A/63/637 and Add.1 and A/63/648/Add.5

Plenary meetings A/63/PV.74 and 93

Resolutions 63/246 A and B and 63/270

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 129)

Financial report and audited financial statements for the 12-month period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 and report of the Board of Auditors on United Nations peacekeeping operations: Supplement No. 5 (A/64/5 (Vol. II))

Financial report and audited financial statements for the year ended 31 December 2008 and report of the Board of Auditors on the voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees: Supplement No. 5E (A/64/5/Add.5)

Report of the Board of Auditors on the capital master plan for the year ended 31 December 2008: Supplement No. 5 (A/64/5 (Vol. V))

Report of the Secretary-General on the implementation of the recommendations of the Board of Auditors contained in its report on the capital master plan for the year ended 31 December 2008, A/64/368 and Corr.1

Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the Board of Auditors on the implementation of its recommendations relating to the biennium 2006-2007 as at 31 March 2009, A/64/98

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions on the financial reports and audited financial statements and reports of the Board of Auditors: A/64/469

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.4, 8 and 28

Reports of the Fifth Committee A/64/547 and Add.1 and A/64/548

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.67 and 101 Resolutions 64/227 and 64/228

130. Review of the efficiency of the administrative and financial functioning of the United Nations

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly decided to defer until its sixty-fifth session consideration of the following documents (decision 64/548):

Comprehensive report of the Secretary-General on United Nations procurement activities (A/64/284);

Comprehensive report of the Secretary-General on United Nations procurement activities: procurement governance arrangements within the United Nations (A/64/284/Add.1);

Comprehensive report of the Secretary-General on United Nations procurement activities: sustainable procurement (A/64/284/Add.2);

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions on the comprehensive report of the Secretary-General on United Nations procurement activities (A/64/501);

Report of the Office of Internal Oversight Services on the audit of procurement management in the Secretariat (A/64/369);

At its sixty-fifth session, the General Assembly will consider the following reports, including those deferred from the sixty-fourth session by its decision 64/548:

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Comprehensive report on United Nations procurement activities (resolution 62/269), A/64/284 and Add.1 and 2;
 - (ii) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting his comments and those of the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination on

- the report of the Joint Inspection Unit on Offshoring in United Nations System Organizations (A/65/63/Add.1) (also relates to item 137);
- (iii) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting his comments and those of the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination on the report of the Joint Inspection Unit on Environmental Profile of the United Nations System organizations (A/65/346/Add.1);
- (iv) Report of the Secretary-General on the proposed programme budget outline for the biennium 2012-2013 (resolutions 41/213 and 58/269);
- (v) Report of the Secretary-General on strengthening of the Department of Political Affairs (resolution 63/261, para. 40), A/65/161;
- (b) Report of the Independent Audit Advisory Committee on its activities for the period from 1 August 2009 to 31 July 2010 (resolution 61/275);
- (c) Reports of the Office of Internal Oversight Services:
 - (i) Audit of procurement management in the Secretariat (resolution 48/218 B), A/64/369;
 - (ii) Annual report for the period 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 (resolutions 48/218 B; 54/244; 57/292, sect. II, para. 22; 59/270, para. 3; 59/271, para. 11; 59/272; 60/257, para. 14; and 60/282, para. 13); (A/65/271 (Part I) and Corr.1 and Add.1);
 - (iii) Annual report on peacekeeping oversight activities for the period 1 January 2010 to 31 December 2010 (resolutions 48/218 B, 54/244, 59/272 and 60/268, para. 17); (A/65/271 (Part II));
- (d) Reports of the Joint Inspection Unit:
 - (i) Offshoring in the United Nations system (A/65/63);
 - (ii) Environmental profile of the United Nations system of organizations (A/65/346);
- (e) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions on the comprehensive report of the Secretary-General on United Nations procurement activities (A/64/501).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 130)

Report of the Secretary-General towards an accountability system in the United Nations Secretariat (A/64/640)

Reports of the Office of Internal Oversight Services:

Activities of the Office for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 and the note by the Secretary-General transmitting his comments thereon (A/64/326 (Part I) and Corr.1 and Add.1 and 2)

Activities of the Office for the period from 1 January 2009 to 31 December 2009: peacekeeping operations (A/64/326 (Part II))

Audit of human resources management at the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights (A/64/201) (see also item 140)

Follow-up audit of the management of special political missions by the Department of Political Affairs (A/64/294) (see also items 131 and 140)

Report of the Independent Audit Advisory Committee:

Activities of the Independent Audit Advisory Committee for the period from 1 August 2008 to 31 July 2009 (A/64/288)

Draft resolution A/C.5/64/L.34
Draft decision A/C.5/64/L.26

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/596 and Add.1
Plenary meetings A/64/PV.68 and 81

 Resolution
 64/259

 Decision
 64/548

131. Programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011

Questions relating to the programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly acknowledged the current challenges caused by the global financial crisis and decided not to assess in 2010 half of the amount for recosting pending review of the issue in the context of the first performance report on the programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011. The Assembly requested the Secretary-General, in the context of the first performance report, to report on options for protecting the United Nations against fluctuations in exchange rates and inflation.

At the same session, the General Assembly noted with concern that the review of the Secretariat's public information organizational framework, requested in paragraph 120 of its resolution 62/236, had not been carried out, and requested the Secretary-General to undertake the requested review as a matter of priority and to include the results of the review in the first performance report on the programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011 (resolution 64/243).

At its resumed sixty-fourth session in March 2010, the General Assembly took note of the Secretary-General's report on the limited budgetary discretion (A/64/562) and endorsed the conclusions and recommendations contained in the related report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (resolution 64/260).

At the same resumed session, the General Assembly took note of the report of the Secretary-General on revised estimates relating to the programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011 related to the Emergency Preparedness and Support Unit (A/64/662), and endorsed the conclusions and recommendations contained in the report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/7/Add.22), subject to the provisions of the resolution (resolution 64/260).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) First performance report on the programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011;

10-47010

- (ii) Revised estimates resulting from resolutions and decisions adopted by the Economic and Social Council at its substantive session and its resumed substantive sessions of 2010:
- (iii) Revised estimates resulting from resolutions and decisions adopted by the Human Rights Council at its twelfth, thirteenth and fourteenth sessions (resolution 60/251);
- (iv) Third progress report on the adoption of International Public Sector Accounting Standards by the United Nations (resolution 60/283, sect. II);
- (v) United Nations Office for Partnerships (decisions 52/466 and 53/475);
- (vi) Standards of accommodation for air travel (decision 57/589 and resolutions 62/238, sect. XV, and 63/268, sect. II);
- (vii) Contingency fund: consolidated statement of programme budget implications and revised estimates (resolution 42/211 and annex);
- (viii) Strengthening of the Department of Political Affairs (resolution 63/261), A/65/161;
- (ix) Revised estimates relating to the expansion of the Subcommittee for the Prevention of Torture:
- (x) Strengthening of the management capacity of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East (resolution 64/89);
- (xi) Strengthened and unified security management system for the United Nations (resolutions 64/243 and 64/245);
- (xii) Construction project at the Economic Commission for Africa in Addis Ababa and construction of additional office facilities at the United Nations Office at Nairobi (resolution 56/270 and 63/263 sect. I);
- (xiii) Overseas property management (Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions recommendation, A/63/465);
- (xiv) Construction of United Nations premises in Beirut (Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions recommendation, A/63/465);
- (xv) Revised estimates arising in relation to the expansion of the Committee on Migrant Workers;
- (xvi) Revised estimates relating to the programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011 for the normative support functions of the United Nations Entity for Gender Equality and the Empowerment of Women (UN Women) (resolution 64/289);
- (xvii) Revised estimates resulting from the increase in the membership of the Committee on the rights of persons with disabilities;
- (xviii)Revised estimates relating to the establishment of the Committee on enforced disappearances;
- (xix) Revised estimates relating to the programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011: Office of the Special Representative of the Secretary-General on Sexual Violence in Conflict, A/64/763;

38

- (b) Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board on the administrative expenses of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund (resolution 46/220);
- (c) Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions: Supplement No. 7 (A/65/7) and addenda.

Programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly resolved that, for the year 2010, budget appropriations consisting of \$2,578,014,550, being half of the appropriation of \$5,156,029,100 approved for the biennium 2010-2011 by the Assembly in paragraph 1 of resolution 64/244 A, minus \$67,745,000, being the net decrease in revised appropriations for the biennium 2008-2009 approved by the Assembly in its resolutions 63/268 of 7 April 2009, 63/283 of 30 June 2009 and 64/242 A of 24 December 2009, offset by the amount of \$45 million not assessed pursuant to section XII of its resolution 63/263 of 24 December 2008, should be financed in accordance with regulations 3.1 and 3.2 of the Financial Regulations and Rules of the United Nations (resolution 64/244 C).

At the same session, the General Assembly resolved that the Working Capital Fund should be established for the biennium 2010-2011 in the amount of \$150 million (resolution 64/247).

No advance documentation is expected.

Estimates in respect of special political missions, good offices and other political initiatives authorized by the General Assembly and/or the Security Council

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly approved budgets totalling \$569,526,500 for the 26 special political missions authorized by the Assembly and/or the Security Council; and requested the Secretary-General to submit updated detailed comprehensive financial requirements for the construction of the United Nations integrated compound in Baghdad to the Assembly for consideration at the main part of its sixty-fifth session (resolution 64/245, sect. VI).

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in March 2010, the General Assembly approved for 2010 additional requirements totalling \$1,021,900 (gross) for the United Nations Representative on the International Advisory and Monitoring Board of the Development Fund for Iraq, the Analytical Support and Sanctions Monitoring Team established pursuant to Security Council resolution 1526 (2004) concerning Al-Qaida and the Taliban and associated individuals and entities and the Monitoring Group on Somalia; and decided that the additional requirements should be accommodated from the provision of \$569,526,500 approved for the biennium 2010-2011 (resolution 64/260, sect. IV).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Estimates in respect of special political missions, good offices and other political initiatives authorized by the General Assembly and/or the Security Council (resolutions 64/245 and 64/260);
 - (ii) Construction of the United Nations integrated compound in Baghdad (resolution 64/245, sect. VI);

(b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

Capital master plan

At its fifty-seventh session, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to report to it on an annual basis on the awarding of contracts for procurement for the capital master plan; and also requested him to submit to the Assembly annual progress reports on the implementation of the capital master plan (resolution 57/292, sect. II).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to continue to report on the status of the project, the schedule, the projected completion cost, the status of contributions, the working capital reserve, the status of the advisory board and the letter of credit in his eighth annual progress report, as well as to include therein the information requested in the resolution (resolution 64/228).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Eighth annual progress report on the implementation of the capital master plan (resolutions 57/292, sect. II, 61/251, and 64/228);
 - (ii) Proposals for financing the associated costs required for the year 2011 from within the approved budget for the capital master plan (resolution 64/228);
- (b) Report of the Board of Auditors on the capital master plan for the year ended 31 December 2009: Supplement No. 5 (A/65/5 (Vol. V));
- (c) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

Information and communications technology

At its fifty-ninth session, in 2004, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to submit to it at its sixtieth session the results of the technical study on information and communications technology security, business continuity and disaster recovery, with detailed costing and a timetable (resolution 59/276, sect. XI).

This question was considered by the General Assembly at its sixtieth and sixty-first sessions (resolutions 60/283, sect. II, and 61/234).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to submit a unified disaster recovery and business continuity plan and to report thereon to the Assembly at the main part of its sixty-fourth session (resolution 63/262, sect. IV).

At the same session, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to report at the main part of its sixty-fifth session on information and communications technology strategy, including on adjustments to the governance structure; an update on such management and reporting arrangements; an in-depth assessment of the organizational arrangement; an inventory of information and communications technology capacities across the Secretariat; more precisely identified and

quantified efficiency gains or benefits expected from the implementation of the information and communications technology strategy; the methodology and benchmarks used to identify and measure those benefits; and the roles and responsibilities of the Office of the Chief Information Technology Officer and the Department of Field Support of the Secretariat regarding information and communications technology activities (resolution 63/262, sect. I).

The General Assembly also requested the Secretary-General to submit to the Assembly no later than at the main part of its sixty-fifth session a unified disaster recovery and business continuity plan, including a permanent solution for Headquarters (resolution 63/269).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Second progress report on the enterprise resource planning project (resolution 63/262, sect. II);
 - (ii) Report of the Secretary-General on information and communications technology strategy including the role and responsibilities of the Office of the Chief Information Technology Officer (resolution 63/262, sect. I and 63/269);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

Financing of the administration of justice

[See item 142]

Liabilities and proposed funding for after-service health insurance benefits

At its sixty-first session, the General Assembly approved the establishment of an independent segregated special account to record after-service health insurance accrued liabilities and account for related transactions and also approved the recommended changes to the after-service health insurance provisions for new staff members recruited on or after 1 July 2007; decided to defer its consideration of the remaining funding proposals made in the report; and requested the Secretary-General to submit a report to it at its sixty-third session that would, inter alia: (a) reflect updated and validated after-service health insurance accrued liabilities; (b) provide additional information on alternative long-term financing strategies; (c) report on measures aimed at reducing the Organization's costs related to health-care plans; (d) provide comprehensive information and analysis based, inter alia, on the results of the actuarial valuation of the after-service health insurance plan as at 31 December 2007 with respect to differentiated funding options based on funding sources; and (e) provide investment strategies with respect to an after-service health insurance reserve fund (resolution 61/264).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to provide the information on the composition of the reserve funds (64/245).

Documents:

(a) Reports of the Secretary-General:

- (i) Funding of after-service health insurance liabilities: information on the composition of medical and dental reserve funds (resolution 64/241);
- (ii) Liabilities and proposed funding for after-service health insurance benefits (resolution 61/264);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

Conditions of service and compensation for officials other than Secretariat officials: members of the International Court of Justice and judges and ad litem judges of the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia and the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda

At its resumed sixty-first session, in April 2007, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to submit a report to it at its sixty-second session on options for designing pension schemes for the members of the International Court of Justice and the judges of the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia and the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda, including defined-benefit and defined contribution schemes, taking into account the possibility of calculating pensions on the basis of the number of years served rather than the term of office (resolution 61/262).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly decided that the emoluments, pensions, and other conditions of service for the members of the International Court of Justice and the judges of the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia and the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda would be reviewed at its sixty-fifth session, including options for defined-benefit and defined contribution pension schemes, and in this regard, requested the Secretary-General to ensure that, in that review, the expertise available within the United Nations would be taken full advantage of (resolution 63/259).

Documents:

- (a) Report of the Secretary-General on the conditions of service and compensation for officials other than Secretariat officials: members of the International Court of Justice and judges and ad litem judges of the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia and the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda (resolution 63/259);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund

At its forty-sixth session, in 1991, the General Assembly decided to consider the item related to the United Nations pension system in even-numbered years (resolution 46/220), with the arrangement, however, that the review and approval of all matters related to the expenses of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund, including the biennial budgets of the Fund, would be taken up by the Fifth Committee and the Assembly under the agenda item for the United Nations biennial programme budget (see A/54/206).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to keep under review the Investment Management Division, in order to ensure that the

long-term objectives of the Fund are met and to report back to the Assembly in the context of the biennial report on the Fund (resolution 64/245).

Documents:

- (a) Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board on the administrative expenses of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund (resolution 46/220) (also relates to item 140);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General on the administrative and financial implications arising from the report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board:
- (c) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions on the programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011.

Administrative and financial implications of the decisions and recommendations contained in the report of the International Civil Service Commission for 2010

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly took note of the statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 153 of the rules of procedure of the Assembly (A/64/358) on the administrative and financial implications of the decisions and recommendations contained in the report of the International Civil Service Commission for 2009 (A/64/30) and the related report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (resolution 64/245, sect. VIII).

Documents:

- (a) Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 153 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly on the administrative and financial implications of the decisions and recommendations contained in the report of the International Civil Service Commission for 2010;
- (b) Report of the International Civil Service Commission for the year 2010, A/65/30 (see also item 138);
- (c) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda items 131 and 132)

Proposed programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011:

A/64/6 (Introduction) and Corr.1, (Sect. 1) and Corr.1, (Sects. 2 and 3), (Sect. 4) and Corr.1, (Sect. 5) and Corr.1, (Sect. 6), (Sect. 7) and Corr.1, (Sects. 8-10), (Sect. 11) and Corr.1, (Sect. 12), (Sect. 13) and Add.1, (Sects. 14-16), (Sect. 17) and Corr.1, (Sects. 18-21), (Sect. 22) and Corr.1, (Sects. 23-26), (Sect. 27) and Corr.1, (Sects. 28A-C), (Sect. 28D) and Add.1, (Sects. 28E and F), (Sect. 28G) and Corr.1, (Sect. 29) and Corr.1, (Sects. 30-32), (Sect. 33) and Add.1, (Sect. 34)/ Rev.1 and Add.1, (Sects. 35 and 36) and (Income sects. 1-3)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Consolidated report on the changes to the biennial programme plan as reflected in the programme budget for the biennium 2008-2009 (relates to item 129), A/64/73 and Corr.1

Consolidated report on the changes to the biennial programme plan as reflected in the proposed programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011 (also relates to item 129), A/64/74

Estimates in respect of special political missions, good offices and other political initiatives authorized by the General Assembly and/or the Security Council, A/64/349 and Add.1-6

Implementation of the experiment of using limited budgetary discretion, A/64/562

Contingency fund: consolidated statement of programme budget implications and revised estimates (resolutions 42/211, annex, and 62/239), A/C.5/64/14

Revised estimates: effect of changes in rates of exchange and inflation, A/64/576

Revised estimates resulting from resolutions and decisions adopted by the Human Rights Council at its tenth and eleventh sessions in 2009, A/64/353

Revised estimates resulting from resolutions and decisions adopted by the Economic and Social Council at its substantive session of 2009, A/64/344

Second progress report on the adoption of International Public Sector Accounting Standards by the United Nations, A/64/355

Implementation of projects financed from the Development Account: sixth progress report, A/64/89

Seventh annual progress report on the implementation of the capital master plan, A/64/346

Proposal for risk mitigation measures to protect data and the information and communications systems of the Secretariat during the construction work of the capital master plan, A/64/346/Add.1

Proposals for financing the associated costs required for the year 2010 from within the approved budget for the capital master plan, A/64/346/Add.2

Liabilities and proposed funding for after-service health insurance benefits, A/64/366

Second performance report on the programme budget for the biennium 2008-2009, A/64/545

United Nations Office for Partnerships, A/64/91

Administrative and financial implications arising from the report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board, A/C.5/64/2

First progress report on the enterprise resource planning project, A/64/380

Report on the enterprise content management and customer relationship management systems and the proposal for a unified disaster recovery and business continuity plan, A/64/477

Construction of additional office facilities at the Economic Commission for Africa in Addis Ababa and the United Nations Office at Nairobi, A/64/486

Budget for the United Nations Office to the African Union, A/64/762

Revised estimates relating to the programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011 under sections 28C, 28D and 36 related to the Emergency Preparedness and Support Unit, A/64/662

Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 153 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly on the administrative and financial implications of the decisions and recommendations contained in the report of the International Civil Service Commission, A/64/358

Revised estimates relating to the proposed programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011 under sections 2, 17, 18, 20, 21, 27, 28C, 28D, 28E, 28F, 28G, 29 and 36 related to business continuity management, A/64/472

Revised estimates relating to the programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011 under sections 3, 5, 17, 18, 20, 21, 27, 28E, 28G, 33, 34 and 36 and the budget for the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda related to a strengthened and unified security management system for the United Nations, A/64/532

Note by the Secretary-General:

Request for a subvention to the United Nations Institute for Disarmament Research resulting from the recommendations of the Board of Trustees of the Institute on the work programme of the Institute for 2010-2011, A/64/270

Notes by the Secretary-General transmitting reports of the Joint Inspection Unit:

Review of management of Internet websites in the United Nations system organizations and the comments of the Secretary-General and those of the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination thereon, A/64/95 and Add.1

Review of information and communication technology hosting services in the United Nations system organizations and the comments of the Secretary-General and those of the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination thereon, A/64/96 and Add.1

Reports of the Office of Internal Oversight Services:

Annual report for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009, A/64/326 Part I and Corr.1, and Add.1 and 2

Follow-up audit of the management of special political missions by the Department of Political Affairs (resolution 63/261), A/64/294

Audit of procurement management in the Secretariat, A/64/369

Report of the Board of Auditors for the year ended 31 December 2008: Capital master plan, Supplement No. 5 (A/64/5 (Vol. V))

Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board on the administrative expenses of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund, A/64/291

Report of the Independent Audit Advisory Committee: internal oversight: proposed programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011, A/64/86

Report of the Committee for Programme and Coordination on its forty-ninth session: Supplement No. 16 (A/64/16)

Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions: Supplement No. 7 (A/64/7) and addenda

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.5, 10, 11, 14, 15, 16, 17, 18, 20,

21, 22, 24, 26 and 27

Reports of the Fifth Committee A/64/548 and Add.1 and 2 and A/64/594

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.67, 68 and 81

Resolutions 64/228, 64/241 to 64/247, 64/260 and 64/261

Decision 64/547

132. Programme planning

At its fifty-eighth session, in 2003, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to prepare, on a trial basis, for submission to the Assembly at its fifty-ninth session, a strategic framework to replace the four-year medium-term plan (resolution 58/269).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly considered the report of the Committee for Programme and Coordination on the work of its forty-ninth session (resolution 64/229).

Documents:

- (a) Report of the Committee for Programme and Coordination on its fiftieth session (7 June-2 July 2010): Supplement No. 16 (A/65/16);
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Proposed strategic framework for the period 2012-2013: Supplement No. 6 (A/65/6 (Part one: plan outline), (Part two: biennial programme plan, (Progs. 1-11), (Prog. 12) and Corr.1, (Progs. 13-16), (Prog. 17) and Corr.1, (Progs. 18-27));
 - (ii) Report of the Secretary-General on the programme performance report of the United Nations for the biennium 2008-2009 (A/65/70).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 133)

Report of the Committee for Programme and Coordination on its forty-ninth session (8 June-2 July 2009): Supplement No. 16 (A/64/16)

Consolidated report on the changes to the biennial programme plan as reflected in the proposed budget for the biennium 2008-2009, A/64/73 and Corr.1

Consolidated report on the changes to the biennial programme plan as reflected in the proposed programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011, A/64/74

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.5 and 12

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/549
Plenary meeting A/64/PV.67

Resolution 64/229

133. Improving the financial situation of the United Nations

At its thirtieth session, in 1975, the General Assembly decided to include in the provisional agenda of its thirty-first session an item entitled "Financial emergency of the United Nations" (resolution 3538 (XXX)). The Assembly considered this question at its thirty-first to thirty-ninth sessions (resolutions 31/191, 32/104, 33/430, 35/113, 36/116 A and B, 37/13, 38/228 A and B and 39/239 A and B and decision 34/435).

An item entitled "Current financial crisis of the United Nations" was included in the agenda of the fortieth session at the request of the Secretary-General (A/40/247). The Assembly considered this item at its fortieth and forty-second to forty-fifth sessions (resolutions 42/212, 43/215, 44/195 A and B and 45/236 A and B and decisions 40/471, 40/472 and 42/460).

At its forty-seventh session, the General Assembly decided to consider in future the items entitled "Current financial crisis of the United Nations" and "Financial emergency of the United Nations" under one item entitled "Improving the financial situation of the United Nations"; and also decided to consider the financial situation of the organization as and when required (resolution 47/215).

The General Assembly has included the item in the agenda since its forty-eighth session (resolution 48/220 and decisions 49/474, 50/496, 51/462, 52/496, 53/494, 54/495, 55/493, 56/482, 57/598, 58/575, 59/569, 60/566 and 61/566).

Document: Periodic report of the Secretary-General (resolution 47/215).

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 134)

Report of the Secretary-General A/64/497 and Add.1

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.6, 8, 30 and 33

135. Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations

The regular budget of the United Nations is apportioned among its Member States in accordance with the scale of assessments approved by the General Assembly on the recommendation of the Committee on Contributions (see item 115 (b)). The scale of assessments has also been used to apportion the costs of the capital master plan. The scale, as modified by the provisions of resolutions 55/235 and 55/236 and other resolutions concerning the financing of peacekeeping operations, has also been used to apportion the cost of peacekeeping operations among Member States. The

assessment rates used for the regular budget and peacekeeping operations are also used for apportioning the costs of the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia.

At its fifty-fourth session, in 1999, the General Assembly decided that requests for exemption under Article 19 of the Charter must be submitted by Member States to the President of the Assembly at least two weeks before the session of the Committee on Contributions, so as to ensure a complete review of the requests (resolution 54/237 C).

At its fifty-seventh session, the General Assembly endorsed the conclusions and recommendations of the Committee on Contributions concerning multi-year payment plans, as contained in paragraphs 17 to 23 of its report (A/57/11). Among those recommendations were that the Secretary-General should be requested to provide information on the submission of multi-year payment plans to the Assembly through the Committee and to submit an annual report to the Assembly through the Committee on the status of Member States' payment plans as at 31 December each year (resolution 57/4 B).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly adopted a scale of assessments for the period 2010-2012, based on the recommendations of the Committee on Contributions and using the same methodology applied to the preparation of the scale of assessments for the previous three scale periods. The Assembly recognized that the current methodology could be enhanced bearing in mind the principle of capacity to pay and should be studied in depth and in an effective and expeditious manner, taking into account views expressed by Member States. The Assembly decided to review, at its earliest opportunity, all elements of the methodology of the scale of assessments with a view to a decision before the end of its sixty-sixth session to take effect, if agreed, for the 2013–2015 scale period; and requested the Committee, in accordance with its mandate and the rules of procedure of the Assembly, to make recommendations, and report thereon to the Assembly at the main part of its sixty-fifth session (resolution 64/248).

Documents:

- (a) Report of the Committee on Contributions on its seventieth session (7-25 June 2010): Supplement No. 11 (A/65/11);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General on multi-year payment plans (resolution 57/4 B), A/65/65.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 136)

Report of the Committee on Contributions: Supplement No. 11 (A/64/11)

Report of the Secretary-General on multi-year payment plans (A/64/68)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.2-4 and 22

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/482 and Add.1
Plenary meetings A/64/PV.16 and 68

Resolutions 64/2 and 64/248

136. Human resources management

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to take advantage of the existing mechanisms for conflict resolution and mediation in order to facilitate dialogue between staff and management; to ensure that measures to identify and promote future leaders had clear criteria and mechanisms for selection and that they were implemented within the framework of the staff selection system, and to provide information on their financial implications; to provide information on the circumstances in which the renewal of a temporary appointment for up to one additional year could be granted; to ensure that all anticipated and immediate vacancies were properly advertised and filled quickly, and to report on the success of that endeavour to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session; to include analysis of the implementation of the human resources action plans in the context of the report on the composition of the Secretariat; to submit to the Assembly, for consideration at its sixty-fifth session, a feasibility study, building on audit reports, to determine whether the broadening of the scope of the national competitive examination would serve to further strengthen the capacity of the Organization for programme delivery, as recommended by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions; to ensure the expeditious placement of successful candidates from national competitive examinations; to report to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session on the implementation of the recommendations of the Joint Inspection Unit aimed at reducing the length of the national competitive recruitment examination process and improving the national competitive recruitment examination roster management, as well as setting time frames for completion of the process; to review the current performance appraisal system in consultation with staff through the appropriate channels, and to report thereon to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session; to submit proposals aimed at encouraging voluntary mobility of staff in the context of the review of the mobility policy, without prejudice to the different needs of duty stations and the field; to make full use of the grade structure and to submit a concrete proposal to the General Assembly at its sixty-fifth session on how and where P-1 positions might be used more effectively; to ensure that each vacancy announcement identified accurately the skills, education and experience required; and to continue his efforts to attain equitable geographical distribution in the Secretariat and to ensure as wide a geographical distribution of staff as possible in all departments, offices and levels, including the Director and higher levels, of the Secretariat; reiterated its requests to the Secretary-General to take all necessary measures to ensure, at the senior and policymaking levels of the Secretariat, equitable representation of Member States, especially those with inadequate representation at those levels, and to continue to include relevant information thereon in all future reports on the composition of the Secretariat; to present proposals to effectively increase the representation of developing countries in the Secretariat, and to report thereon to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session; to ensure, through the Management Performance Board, the monitoring of the implementation of the human resources action plans, including the principle of equitable geographical distribution in the Secretariat at all levels, as set out in relevant Assembly resolutions, and the verification of the effective application of measures of transparency and accountability, including in the selection, recruitment and placement processes; to post information regarding the human resources action plans on the United Nations website and to report to the Assembly thereon in the context of the Management Performance Board report, as requested in section X,

paragraph 8, of Assembly resolution 61/244; to increase his efforts to attain and monitor the goal of gender parity in the Secretariat, in particular at senior levels, and in that context to ensure that women, especially those from developing countries and countries with economies in transition, were appropriately represented within the Secretariat, and to report thereon to the General Assembly at its sixtyfifth session; to adhere to existing guidelines on the selection and recruitment of consultants and individual contractors; to include, in future reports on the employment of retirees, analysis on reasons for patterns and trends that emerge from data presented; to report to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session on the implementation of the human resources management information technology system; and to strengthen programmes to promote health in hardship posts, including through psychological support and disease awareness, with a view to promoting productivity and a better work environment; recalled its request to the Secretary-General to reduce, to the extent possible, the number of unrepresented and underrepresented Member States in the Secretariat by 30 per cent by 2010, compared to the level in 2006, and requested him to report to the Assembly thereon, as appropriate, in the context of his report on human resources management; recognized that considerable change had taken place in the composition and the number of staff of the global United Nations Secretariat in the past two decades, recalled the reports of the Secretary-General, and requested him to submit to the Assembly, at its sixty-fifth session, proposals for a comprehensive review of the system of desirable ranges, with a view to establishing a more effective tool to ensure equitable geographical distribution in relation to the total number of staff of the global United Nations Secretariat; and to gradually incorporate within his report on the composition of the Secretariat the overall number of staff, regardless of sources of funding, on contracts of one year or more (resolution 63/250).

At its resumed sixty-third session, in April 2009, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to report to it at its sixty-fifth session regarding the status of the review of staff members eligible for consideration as at 30 June 2009 for a permanent appointment (resolution 63/271).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly decided to defer until its sixty-fifth session consideration of the reports of the Secretary-General on composition of the Secretariat (A/64/352), implementation of continuing appointments (A/64/267), practice of the Secretary-General in disciplinary matters and possible criminal behaviour, 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/269) and activities of the Ethics Office (A/64/316), and the report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions on human resources management (A/64/518) (decision 64/548, sect. B).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Conditions of service of the judges (resolution 59/287), A/65/134;
 - (ii) Practice of the Secretary-General in disciplinary matters and possible criminal behaviour, 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 (resolution 59/287), A/65/180;
 - (iii) Provisional Staff Rules (resolutions 63/250 and 63/271), A/65/202;
 - (iv) Amendment to the Staff Regulations (resolution 62/269), A/65/213;

- (v) Overview of human resources management reform (resolution 63/250), A/65/305;
- (vi) Contractual arrangements and harmonization of conditions of service (resolution 63/250), A/65/305/Add.1;
- (vii) Desirable ranges (resolution 63/250), A/65/305/Add.2;
- (viii) Talent management tool, Inspira (resolution 63/250), A/65/305/Add.3;
- (ix) Young professionals programme (resolution 63/250), A/65/305/Add.4;
- (x) Activities of the Ethics Office (resolutions 60/254 and 63/250);
- (xi) Composition of the Secretariat: staff demographics (resolutions 57/305, sect. IX, 59/266, 60/238, 61/244 and 63/250), A/65/350;
- (xii) Composition of the Secretariat: gratis personnel, retirees and consultants (resolutions 57/305, sects. V and VI, and 57/581 B), A/65/350/Add.1;
- (xiii) List of staff of the United Nations Secretariat (resolution 49/222 and decision 58/564 B);
- (b) Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Ouestions.

References for the sixty-third session (agenda item 123)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Multi-year payment plans (A/63/68)

Measures taken to address seven systemic human resources issues raised in the context of the reform of the internal system of administration of justice (A/63/132)

Amendments to the Staff Regulations (A/63/189)

The practice of the Secretary-General in disciplinary matters and possible criminal behaviour (A/63/202)

Measures to improve the balance in the geographical distribution of the staff in the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights (A/63/204)

Implementation of the mobility policy (A/63/208)

Human resources management reform (A/63/282)

Recruitment and staffing in the United Nations: strategy going forward (A/63/285)

Detailed proposals for streamlining United Nations contractual arrangements: a way forward (A/63/298) (also relates to item 118)

Activities of the Ethics Office (A/63/301)

Composition of the Secretariat (A/63/310)

Gratis personnel provided by Governments and other entities (A/63/310/Add.1)

Employment of retirees and retired former staff, and extension of staff beyond the mandatory age of separation (A/63/310/Add.2)

Consultants and individual contractors (A/63/310/Add.3)

Amendments to the Staff Regulations (A/63/694)

Special measures for protection from sexual exploitation and sexual abuse (A/63/720) (also relates to item 132)

Note by the Secretary-General transmitting:

Views of the staff representatives of the United Nations Secretariat (A/C.5/63/3)

Report of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights on the composition of the staff of the Office of the High Commissioner (A/63/290)

Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/63/526 and Corr.1 and A/63/754)

Report of the Office of Internal Oversight Services on an in-depth evaluation of the Office of Human Resources Management (A/63/221)

Summary records A/C.5/63/SR.17, 18, 28, 33 and 39

Report of the Fifth Committee A/63/639 and Add.1
Plenary meetings A/63/PV.74 and 79
Resolutions 63/250 and 63/271

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda items 130 and 137)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Provisional Staff Rules (A/64/230)

Implementation of continuing appointments (A/64/267)

Practice in disciplinary matters and possible criminal behaviour from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/269)

Activities of the Ethics Office (A/64/316)

Composition of the Secretariat (A/64/352)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/518)

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/550 and A/64/596 and Add.1-2

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.67, 68 and 101

Decisions 64/546 and 64/548

137. Joint Inspection Unit

At its twenty-first session, in 1966, the General Assembly established the Joint Inspection Unit for an initial period of four years (resolution 2150 (XXI)), and subsequently decided to continue the Unit until 31 December 1973 (resolution

2735 A (XXV)) and then for a further period of four years beyond that date (resolution 2924 B (XXVII)). At its thirty-first session, the Assembly approved the statute of the Joint Inspection Unit as a subsidiary organ of the Assembly and of the legislative bodies of the specialized agencies that accepted the new statute (resolution 31/192). The membership of the Unit was increased from 8 to not more than 11 Inspectors, with effect from 1 January 1978.

The General Assembly considered this question at various sessions from its twenty-first to sixty-third sessions (resolutions 2150 (XXI), 2360 A (XXII), 2735 A (XXV), 2924 B (XXVII), 31/192, 32/199, 37/124, 38/229, 39/242, 40/259, 41/213, 42/218, 43/221, 44/184, 45/237, 48/221, 50/233, 54/16, 54/255, 55/230, 56/245, 57/284 A and B, 58/286, 59/267, 60/258, 61/238, 61/260, 62/226, 62/246 and 63/272).

At its fiftieth session, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General, and invited the executive heads of organizations participating in the Joint Inspection Unit, to take the necessary measures to ensure that the thematic reports of the Unit were listed under the appropriate substantive agenda items of the work programmes of the General Assembly, other pertinent organs and bodies of the United Nations and the appropriate legislative organs of the other participating organizations (resolution 50/233).

At its fifty-fourth session, the General Assembly endorsed the follow-up system annexed to the Unit's report (A/52/34) and invited the Unit to include in its annual reports approved recommendations that had not been implemented (resolution 54/16).

At its fifty-fifth session, the General Assembly decided to consider the annual reports of the Unit on an annual basis (resolution 55/230).

At its fifty-ninth session, the General Assembly decided that the Unit should include in its annual reports information on implementation and the results achieved by organizations in respect of their follow-up to the recommendations of the Unit, as endorsed by their legislative bodies, and the arrangements put in place by participating organizations for reporting thereon (resolution 59/267).

At its sixty-first session, the General Assembly requested that reports of the Unit include information on savings, acceptance rate of recommendations and implementation status by impact category (resolution 61/238, sect. I).

At its resumed sixty-first session, in April 2007, the General Assembly decided to consider jointly the annual report and programme of work of the Joint Inspection Unit at the first part of its resumed sessions, starting from the sixty-second session (resolution 61/260).

At its resumed sixty-third session, in April 2009, the General Assembly stressed the need for the Unit to continuously update and improve its medium- and long-term strategy for 2010-2019, taking into account the dynamics and challenges of the environment in which it undertook its activities, and decided to consider any resources associated with the implementation of the medium- and long-term strategy approach in the context of future programme budgets (resolution 63/272).

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in May 2010, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General, in his capacity as Chair of the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination, to expedite the implementation of the resolution, including through the expected provision of support to the Unit by the

secretariats of the participating organizations in the preparation of its reports, notes and confidential letters, and the consideration of and action on the recommendations of the Unit in the light of pertinent resolutions of the Assembly, and to report to the Assembly on an annual basis on the results achieved (resolution 64/262).

Documents:

- (a) Report of the Joint Inspection Unit for 2009 and programme of work for 2010, Supplement No. 34 (A/65/34);
- (b) Notes by the Secretary-General transmitting the reports of the Joint Inspection Unit on:
 - (i) Ethics in the United Nations system and the comments of the Secretary-General and those of the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination thereon, A/65/345 and Add.1;
 - (ii) Review of travel arrangements within the United Nations system and the comments of the Secretary-General thereon;
 - (iii) Environmental profile of the United Nations system organizations: review of their in-house environmental management policies and practices and the comments of the Secretary-General and those of the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination thereon, A/65/346 and Add.1;
 - (iv) The role of the special representatives of the Secretary-General and resident coordinators: a benchmarking framework for coherence and integration within the United Nations system;
 - (v) Selection and conditions of service of executive heads in the United Nations system organizations, A/65/71;
 - (vi) Review of management and administration in the World Food Programme;
 - (vii) Offshoring in United Nations system organizations and the comments of the Secretary-General and those of the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination thereon, A/65/63 and Add.1;
 - (viii) Towards more coherent United Nations system support to Africa and the comments of the Secretary-General and those of the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination thereon, A/65/62 and Add.1;
 - (ix) Effectiveness of the International Telecommunication Union regional presence;
 - (x) Review of management and administration in the World Tourism Organization.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 138)

Report of the Joint Inspection Unit for 2008 and programme of work for 2009, Supplement No. 34 (A/64/34 and Corr.1)

Notes by the Secretary-General transmitting the reports of the Joint Inspection Unit on:

Junior Professional Officer/Associate Expert/Associate Professional Officer programmes in United Nations system organizations and the comments of the Secretary-General and the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination thereon (A/64/82-E/2009/82 and Add.1);

Management review of environmental governance within the United Nations system and the comments of the Secretary-General and the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination thereon (A/64/83-E/2009/83 and Add.1);

Second follow-up to the management review of the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights and the comments of the Secretary-General thereon (A/64/94 and Add.1);

Review of management of Internet websites in the United Nations system organizations and the comments of the Secretary-General and the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination thereon (A/64/95 and Add.1);

Review of information and communication technology (ICT) hosting services in the United Nations system organizations and the comments of the Secretary-General and the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination thereon (A/64/96 and Add.1);

National execution of technical cooperation projects and the comments of the Secretary-General and the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination thereon (A/64/375-E/2009/103 and Corr.1 and Add.1);

Assessment of the Global Mechanism of the United Nations Convention to Combat Desertification (A/64/379).

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.23 and 27

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/724
Plenary meeting A/64/PV.81

Resolution 64/262

138. United Nations common system

The General Assembly, by its resolution 3042 (XXVII), decided in principle to establish an international civil service commission for the regulation and coordination of the conditions of service of the United Nations common system. By its resolution 3357 (XXIX), the Assembly approved the statute of the International Civil Service Commission. The United Nations common system comprises 13 organizations that have accepted the Commission's statute and, together with the United Nations itself, participate in the United Nations common system of salaries and allowances. Other organizations have not formally accepted the statute but fully participate in the Commission's work and/or apply the common system of salaries, allowances and benefits. Under its statute, the Commission is required to submit an annual report to the Assembly, which is also to be transmitted to the governing organs of the other organizations of the common system, through their executive heads.

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly took note of the report of the International Civil Service Commission for 2009 (resolution 64/231).

Documents:

- (a) Report of the International Civil Service Commission for 2010: Supplement No. 30 (A/65/30);
- (b) Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 153 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly on the administrative and financial implications of the decisions and recommendations contained in the report of the International Civil Service Commission for 2010;
- (c) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 139)

Report of the International Civil Service Commission for 2009: Supplement No. 30 (A/64/30 and Corr.2)

Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 153 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly concerning the administrative and financial implications of the decisions and recommendations contained in the report of the International Civil Service Commission for 2009 (A/64/358)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions on the administrative and financial implications of the decisions and recommendations contained in the report of the International Civil Service Commission for 2009 (A/64/7/Add.2)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.7 and 21

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/581

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.67

Resolution 64/231

139. United Nations pension system

The United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund, the Regulations for which were adopted initially by the General Assembly at its third session, in 1948 (resolution 248 (III)), is administered by the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board, currently consisting of 33 members, one third of whom are elected by the Assembly and the corresponding legislative bodies of the other member organizations, one third by the executive heads of those organizations and one third by the participants.

The Fund comprises the United Nations and 22 other member organizations. As at 31 December 2009, the total number of active participants was 117,580, and there were 61,841 periodic benefits in award.

At its forty-sixth session, in 1991, the General Assembly decided to consider this item on a biennial basis, in even years (resolution 46/220).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly approved expenses, chargeable directly to the Fund, totalling \$154,749,100 net for the biennium 2010-2011 and a

revised estimate of \$109,757,800 for the biennium 2008-2009 for the administration of the Fund, and also approved the additional amount of \$1,438,800 above the level of resources set out in section 1 (Overall policymaking, direction and coordination) of the proposed programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011 as the United Nations share of the cost of the administrative expenses of the central secretariat of the Fund (resolution 64/245).

The Board held its fifty-seventh session from 15 to 23 July 2010 in London. It recommended to the General Assembly approval of amendments to the Regulations of the Fund to allow additional contributions for part-time staff for a limited period of time (maximum of three years). It also recommended to the Assembly changes in the Pension Adjustment System of the Fund to suspend the special index provision for all separations as from 1 January 2011.

Documents:

- (a) Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board on its fifty-seventh session: Supplement No. 9 (A/65/9);
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Revised estimates of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund;
 - (ii) Administrative and financial implications arising from the report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board (also relates to item 131);
 - (iii) Investments of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund and measures undertaken to increase the diversification of the Fund (A/C.5/65/2);
- (c) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda items 131 and 132)

Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board on the administrative expenses of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund (A/64/291)

Report of the Secretary-General on the administrative and financial implications arising from the report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board (A/C.5/64/2)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/7/Add.6)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.10, 11, 15-18 and 20-22

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/548/Add.1

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.68

Resolution 64/245

140. Administrative and budgetary coordination of the United Nations with the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency

Article 17, paragraph 3, of the Charter of the United Nations provides that the General Assembly shall examine the administrative budgets of the specialized

agencies referred to in Article 57 with a view to making recommendations to the agencies concerned. General Assembly resolution 14 (I) provides that one of the functions of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions is to examine on behalf of the Assembly the administrative budgets of the specialized agencies and proposals for financial arrangements with such agencies. This provision is repeated in rule 157 of the rules of procedure of the Assembly. At its forty-seventh session, the Assembly requested the Secretary-General to submit the next statistical report by the Administrative Committee on Coordination to the Assembly at its forty-ninth session and thereafter every second year, and to add to the material covered therein information on assessed and voluntary contributions paid by Member States and non-Member States in each of the two prior calendar years (decision 47/449).

The General Assembly considered this item biennially from its forty-ninth to sixty-third sessions (decisions 49/465, 51/453, 53/459, 55/472, 57/557, 57/558, 59/548, 61/548 and 63/547).

Documents:

- (a) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the statistical report of the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination on the budgetary and financial situation of the organizations of the United Nations system (decisions 47/449, 53/459, 57/557 and 57/558), A/65/187;
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-third session (agenda item 127)

Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the statistical report of the United Nations System Chief Executives Board for Coordination on the budgetary and financial situation of the organizations of the United Nations system (A/63/185)

Summary records A/C.5/63/SR.15 and 23

Report of the Fifth Committee A/63/612
Plenary meeting A/63/PV.74

Decision 63/547

141. Report on the activities of the Office of Internal Oversight Services

The Office of Internal Oversight Services (OIOS) was established by the General Assembly in its resolution 48/218 B. The Assembly decided to include in the provisional agenda of its fiftieth session an item entitled "Report of the Secretary-General on the activities of the Office of Internal Oversight Services".

The General Assembly continued its consideration of the item at its fiftieth and fifty-fourth to fifty-seventh sessions (resolutions 50/239, 54/244, 55/259, 56/246 and 57/287 A-C).

At its fifty-ninth session, the General Assembly, under the item entitled "Review of the implementation of Assembly resolutions 48/218 B and 54/244", requested the Secretary-General to ensure that annual and semi-annual reports submitted by OIOS

to the Assembly contained the titles and brief summaries of all other reports of the Office issued during the year and that original versions of the reports of the Office not submitted to the Assembly were, upon request, made available to any Member State; and further decided that reports of the Office should be submitted directly to the Assembly as submitted by the Office and that the comments of the Secretary-General might be submitted in a separate report (resolution 59/272).

The General Assembly considered the item at its sixtieth session (resolutions 60/255, sect. I, and 60/257 and decision 60/551 A).

Also at its sixtieth session, the General Assembly, under the agenda item entitled "Report of the Secretary-General on the activities of the Office of Internal Oversight Services", decided to modify the title of the agenda item to read "Report on the activities of the Office of Internal Oversight Services" in accordance with paragraph 3 of resolution 59/272 (resolution 60/259).

The General Assembly considered the item at its sixty-first to sixty-third sessions (resolutions 61/275, 61/279, 62/87, 62/225, 62/232, 62/236, 62/247, 63/248 and 63/265).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly reaffirmed the independence and separate and distinct roles of the internal and external oversight mechanisms; encouraged United Nations internal and external oversight bodies to enhance the level of their cooperation with one another; emphasized the importance of effective internal oversight of good cooperation at all levels between management and OIOS; requested the Secretary-General to address recurring recommendations of OIOS dealing with issues that were systemic in nature; and requested him to ensure the full implementation of the accepted recommendations in a prompt and timely manner (resolution 64/232).

Also at its sixty-fourth session, under the item entitled "Review of the implementation of General Assembly resolutions 48/218 B, 54/244 and 59/272", the Assembly endorsed the observations, comments and recommendations on the effectiveness, efficiency and impact of OIOS contained in the annex to the annual report of the Independent Audit Advisory Committee (A/64/288), requested the Secretary-General to ensure the full implementation of paragraphs 20 (a) to (c), 20 (e), 27, 29, 33, 35 and 39 of the annex, and further requested him to take no action on paragraphs 19, 20 (d), 21, 22, 24, 42 and 43 of the annex (resolution 64/263).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Office of Internal Oversight Services:
 - (i) Report on the activities of the Office for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 (resolutions 48/218 B; 54/244; 57/292, sect. II, para. 22; 59/270, para. 3; 59/271, para. 11; 59/272; 60/257, para. 14; 60/282, para. 13; and 63/248, sect. IV, paras. 7 and 8), A/65/271 (Part I) and Corr.1;
 - (ii) Annual report on peacekeeping oversight activities for the period from 1 January 2010 to 31 December 2010 (resolutions 48/218 B; 54/244; 59/272; 60/268, para. 17; and 63/248, sect. IV, paras. 7 and 8), A/65/271 (Part II) (to be issued in the second part of the resumed sixty-fifth session);

- (iii) Report of the Office of Internal Oversight Services on its thematic evaluation of gender mainstreaming in the United Nations Secretariat (resolution 48/218 B);
- (b) Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 140)

Reports of the Office of Internal Oversight Services:

Audit of human resources management at the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights (A/64/201)

Efficiency of the implementation of the mandate of the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights (A/64/203 and Corr.1)

Follow-up audit of the management of special political missions by the Department of Political Affairs (A/64/294)

Activities of the Office for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/326 (Part I) and Corr.1 and Add.1)

Activities of the Office during the period from 1 January to 31 December 2008: peacekeeping operations (A/64/326 (Part II))

Audit of procurement management in the Secretariat (A/64/369)

Audit of conference services put at the disposal of the Human Rights Council in 2009 (A/64/511)

Review of the practice of the Secretariat regarding the sharing of information contained in reports of consultants on management-related issues (A/64/587)

Programme evaluation of the performance and the achievement of results by the United Nations Mission in Liberia (A/64/712)

Notes by the Secretary-General transmitting his comments on:

Report of the Office of Internal Oversight Services on the efficiency of the implementation of the mandate of the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights (A/64/203/Add.1)

Part one of the report of the Office of Internal Oversight Services on its activities for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/326 (Part I)/Add.2)

Reports of the Independent Audit Advisory Committee:

Internal oversight: proposed programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011 (A/64/86)

Activities of the Independent Audit Advisory Committee for the period from 1 August 2008 to 31 July 2009 (A/64/288)

Budget of the Office of Internal Oversight Services under the support account for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/652)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions on the performance report on the budget of the support account for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 and proposed budget for the support account for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/753)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.4 and 17

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/551

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.67

Resolution 64/232

142. Administration of justice at the United Nations

The General Assembly considered the item at its fifty-fifth to fifty-seventh sessions and at its fifty-ninth and sixty-first sessions.

At its sixty-second session, the General Assembly decided to establish: (a) a two-tier formal system of administration of justice, comprising a first instance United Nations Dispute Tribunal and an appellate instance United Nations Appeals Tribunal; (b) the Office of Administration of Justice, comprising the Office of the Executive Director and the Office of Staff Legal Assistance and the Registries for the United Nations Dispute Tribunal and the United Nations Appeals Tribunal; (c) a single integrated and decentralized Office of the Ombudsman for the United Nations Secretariat, funds and programmes with branches in several duty stations and a new mediation division; (d) the Internal Justice Council; and (e) the Management Evaluation Unit in the Office of the Under-Secretary-General for Management (resolution 62/228).

At its sixty-third session, the General Assembly decided to adopt the statutes of the United Nations Dispute Tribunal and the United Nations Appeals Tribunal; also decided that those Tribunals would be operational as of 1 July 2009; further decided that all persons who had access to the Office of the Ombudsman under the current system would also have access to the new system; requested the Secretary-General, at the Assembly's sixty-fifth session, to consider and make proposals for providing incentives for employees seeking dispute resolution to submit disputes to mediation under the auspices of the Office of the Ombudsman; also requested the Secretary-General to report to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session on specific measures taken to address systemic issues in the context of human resources management; and further requested him to conduct a review of the new system of administration of justice and to report thereon to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session (resolution 63/253).

Consideration of the item in the Fifth Committee

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly reaffirmed its resolutions 61/261, 62/228 and 63/253 on the establishment of the new system of administration of

justice, and requested the Secretary-General to report to the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session on the status of the judges of the United Nations Appeals Tribunal and their entitlements, including travel and daily subsistence allowance; to provide information requested in paragraph 8 of the resolution; to analyse and compare the respective advantages and disadvantages, including the financial implications, of a number of options with regard to remedies available to the different categories of non-staff personnel, bearing in mind the status quo concerning dispute settlement mechanisms for non-staff personnel, including the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law arbitration clause; and to include information on the progress made in creating a comprehensive website and an electronic filing system for the new system of administration of justice, taking into account the role of the Office of Information and Communications Technology (resolution 64/233).

Consideration of the item in the Sixth Committee

The General Assembly, recalling its resolution 63/253, by which it adopted the statutes of the United Nations Dispute Tribunal and the United Nations Appeals Tribunal, as set out in annexes I and II to that resolution, approved the rules of procedure of the United Nations Dispute Tribunal and the United Nations Appeals Tribunal (see resolution 64/119), and invited the Sixth Committee to consider the legal aspects of the reports to be submitted by the Secretary-General, without prejudice to the role of the Fifth Committee as the Main Committee entrusted with responsibilities for administrative and budgetary matters (resolution 64/233).

Documents:

- (a) Report of the Secretary-General (resolution 63/253);
- (b) Reports of the Internal Justice Council:
 - (i) Code of conduct for the judges of the United Nations Dispute Tribunal and the United Nations Appeals Tribunal (resolution 62/228), A/65/86;
 - (ii) Implementation of the system of administration of justice (resolution 62/228);
- (c) Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 142)

Report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Administration of Justice at the United Nations on its second session (20-24 April 2009): Supplement No. 55 (A/64/55)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Approval of the rules of procedure of the United Nations Dispute Tribunal and the United Nations Appeals Tribunal (A/64/229)

Practice of the Secretary-General in disciplinary matters and possible criminal behaviour, 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/269)

Outcome of the work of the Joint Appeals Board during 2007 and 2008 and between January and June 2009 and statistics on the disposition of cases and work of the Panel of Counsel (A/64/292)

Activities of the Office of the United Nations Ombudsman and Mediation Services (A/64/314)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/508)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.12, 21, 26 and 27

A/C.6/64/SR.1 and 12

Reports of the Fifth Committee A/64/548/Add.1 and A/64/582 and Add.1

Report of the Sixth Committee A/64/454

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.64, 67 and 81

Resolutions 64/119 and 64/233 Decisions 64/527 and 64/553

143. Financing of the International Criminal Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Genocide and Other Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of Rwanda and Rwandan Citizens Responsible for Genocide and Other Such Violations Committed in the Territory of Neighbouring States between 1 January and 31 December 1994

This item was included in the agenda of the fiftieth session of the General Assembly, in 1995, pursuant to Assembly resolution 49/251.

At its fifty-first to sixty-third sessions, the General Assembly considered the item (resolutions 51/215, 52/218, 53/213, 54/240 A and B, 55/226, 56/248 A and B, 57/289, 58/252, 58/253, 59/273, 60/240, 60/241, 61/241, 61/262, 61/274, 62/229, 63/254, 63/256 and 63/259 and decision 62/547).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly welcomed the arrest of two further indictees, requested the Tribunal to proceed with their prosecutions and requested the Secretary-General, in that respect, to report to the Assembly on the financial implications of those prosecutions at its next session; requested the Secretary-General to utilize his existing authority under the existing contractual framework to offer contracts to staff, taking into account the needs of the Tribunal; requested the Secretary-General to explore the possibility of employing at the United Nations, should their services be required, staff who remained with the Tribunal until the completion of its mandate; decided that the fourth courtroom should be funded during the biennium from within the 2010-2011 budget; and requested that future budget proposals of the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia be harmonized to facilitate better comparative analysis, particularly with respect to their completion strategies (resolution 64/239).

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in March 2010, the General Assembly decided that the matter of the difference in pension rights between ad litem judges and permanent judges of the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia should be resolved as a priority of the Assembly at the main part of its sixty-fifth session; also decided that, in future,

when an extension of mandates for ad litem judges with budgetary implications was being sought, matters relating to the conditions of service should be brought to the attention of the Fifth Committee, as the appropriate Main Committee of the Assembly with authority for determining the conditions of service; further decided that the decisions to be taken with respect to paragraph 5 of the resolution should apply to all ad litem judges of the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia who had served for an uninterrupted period of service of three years or more; and requested the Secretary-General to include a comprehensive actuarial study of the cost of extending pensions to the ad litem judges of the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia in his report requested pursuant to section I, paragraph 8, of Assembly resolution 63/259 (resolution 64/261).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) First performance report of the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda for the biennium 2010-2011 (resolution 55/226);
 - (ii) Revised estimates for the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda for the biennium 2010-2011 (resolution 55/226), A/65/178;
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda items 132 and 143)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Liabilities and proposed funding for after-service health insurance benefits (A/64/366)

Budget for the International Criminal Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Genocide and Other Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of Rwanda and Rwandan Citizens Responsible for Genocide and Other Such Violations Committed in the Territory of Neighbouring States between 1 January and 31 December 1994, for the biennium 2010-2011 (A/64/478)

Second performance report of the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda for the biennium 2008-2009 (A/64/538)

Revised estimates for the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia: effect of changes in rates of exchange and inflation (A/64/570)

Conditions of service for the ad litem judges of the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia and the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda (A/64/635 and Corr.1)

Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/555 and A/64/7/Add.4, 19 and 20)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.19 and 22

Reports of the Fifth Committee A/64/548/Add.2, A/64/592 and A/64/594

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.68 and 81

Resolutions 64/239, 64/241 and 64/261

144. Financing of the International Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of the Former Yugoslavia since 1991

This item was included in the agenda of the forty-seventh session of the General Assembly, in 1993, on the proposal of the Secretary-General. At that session, the Assembly adopted resolution 47/235.

At its forty-eighth to sixty-third sessions, the General Assembly considered the item (resolutions 48/251, 49/242 A and B, 50/212 A to C, 51/214 A and B, 52/217, 53/212, 54/239 A and B, 55/225 A and B, 55/249, 55/250, 56/247 A and B, 56/278, 57/288, 58/254, 58/255, 59/274, 60/242, 60/243, 61/242, 61/262, 61/274, 62/230, 63/255, 63/256 and 63/259 and decisions 48/461, 49/471 A and B, 55/477, 60/560 and 62/547).

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly requested that future budget proposals of the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia be harmonized to facilitate better comparative analysis, particularly with respect to their completion strategies (resolution 64/240).

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in March 2010, the General Assembly decided that the matter of the difference in pension rights between ad litem judges and permanent judges of the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia should be resolved as a priority of the Assembly at the main part of its sixty-fifth session; also decided that, in future, when an extension of mandates for ad litem judges with budgetary implications was being sought, matters relating to the conditions of service should be brought to the attention of the Fifth Committee, as the appropriate Main Committee of the Assembly with authority for determining the conditions of service; further decided that the decisions to be taken with respect to paragraph 5 of the resolution should apply to all ad litem judges of the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia who had served for an uninterrupted period of service of three years or more; and requested the Secretary-General to include a comprehensive actuarial study of the cost of extending pensions to the ad litem judges of the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia in his report requested pursuant to section I, paragraph 8, of Assembly resolution 63/259 (resolution 64/261).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) First performance report of the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia for the biennium 2010-2011 (resolution 55/225 A);
 - (ii) Revised estimates relating to the budget for the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia for the biennium 2010-2011 (resolution 55/225 A), A/65/183:
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda items 132 and 144)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Liabilities and proposed funding for after-service health insurance benefits (A/64/366)

Budget for the International Tribunal for the Prosecution of Persons Responsible for Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law Committed in the Territory of the Former Yugoslavia since 1991 for the biennium 2010-2011 (A/64/476)

Second performance report on the budget of the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia for the biennium 2008-2009 (A/64/512)

Revised estimates for the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia: effect of changes in rates of exchange and inflation (A/64/570)

Conditions of service for the ad litem judges of the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia and the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda (A/64/635)

Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/555 and A/64/7/Add.4, 19 and 20)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.19 and 22

Reports of the Fifth Committee A/64/548/Add.2, A/64/593 and A/64/594

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.68 and 81

Resolutions 64/240, 64/241 and 64/261

145. Administrative and budgetary aspects of the financing of the United Nations peacekeeping operations

Cross-cutting issues

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General: to intensify his efforts to achieve economies of scale within and between field missions without undermining their operational requirements and the implementation of their respective mandates and to report thereon in the context

of the overview report; to report to the Assembly at the main part of its sixty-fifth session on measures to address the impact of exchange rate fluctuations in the presentation of peacekeeping budgets and the management of peacekeeping accounts; to improve control over obligations; to take urgent measures to eliminate the existing backlog of death and disability claims pending for more than three months and to report on the progress made to the Assembly at the second part of its resumed sixty-fifth session; to settle death and disability claims as soon as possible, but not later than three months from the date of submission of a claim; and to ensure that, accordingly, all uniformed personnel deployed in peacekeeping operations continue to be eligible for death and disability compensation during the entire period of their deployment. In addition, the Assembly decided to increase the level of compensation for death for all categories of uniformed personnel to \$70,000; reiterated its request to the Secretary-General to make the fullest possible use of facilities and equipment at the United Nations Logistics Base at Brindisi, Italy, in order to minimize the costs of procurement for field missions. The Assembly further requested the Secretary-General to continue his efforts to achieve economies of scale and efficiencies in air operations through better planning and optimal use of available resources without undermining safety and operational requirements and rotation and troop deployment cycles; to provide detailed information on the measures undertaken to mitigate the environmental impact of peacekeeping missions in the context of his next overview report; to strengthen efforts for the prevention, prompt investigation, enforcement of disciplinary action and assistance to victims of sexual exploitation and abuse; to take all necessary measures to prevent unsubstantiated allegations of misconduct from damaging the credibility of any United Nations peacekeeping operation and to ensure that appropriate steps were taken to maintain and restore the image and credibility of any peacekeeping mission, troop-contributing country or United Nations peacekeeping personnel in cases where allegations of misconduct were ultimately legally unproven; to submit proposals for a standardized funding model for the first year of peacekeeping operations for consideration by the Assembly at the second part of its resumed sixtyfifth session, on the understanding that the model should not in any way derogate from the legislative role of the Assembly in the consideration and approval of budgets; to further develop, in close consultation with troop-contributing countries, predefined modules and service packages to improve the quality and expedite the delivery of services to field missions, including civilian response capabilities; to further develop specific proposals in consultation with Member States, in particular troop-contributing countries, on functions and resources to be transferred to the global service centre at Brindisi, in the context of the budget of the United Nations Logistics Base, for the consideration of the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session, addressing the issues raised in paragraphs 108 to 110 of the report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660), without prejudice to a decision of the Assembly at its sixty-fifth session; to ensure the attainment of projected benefits and to further identify subsequent annual benefits of the regional service centre at Entebbe; to further develop and operationalize the concept of the establishment of a transportation and movements integrated control centre responsible for the planning and movement of personnel and cargo, in close consultation with Member States, in particular troop-contributing countries; to reflect, when developing budget proposals for the missions to be served by a regional service centre, the posts, positions and related costs of a regional service centre in the respective budget proposals, including the results-based-budgeting

framework; to present more than one option for any future proposed regional service centre for the consideration and approval of the Assembly; to provide an update on the implementation of the integrated human resources management framework to the Assembly during its consideration of human resources management issues at its sixty-fifth session; to take into account, in consistency with the objectives of the Global Field Support Strategy, the risks involved in using single source or multifunctional contracts in developing further proposals related to logistics modules; to submit an annual progress report on the implementation of the Global Field Support Strategy; to entrust the Office of Internal Oversight Services with conducting an audit of the implementation of the Global Field Support Strategy and to submit a report thereon to the Assembly at the second part of its resumed sixty-sixth session (resolution 64/269, sects. I-IV, VI).

Financing of the United Nations Logistics Base at Brindisi, Italy

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to strengthen the management of the strategic deployment stocks in order to ensure that the United Nations Logistics Base issued items on a first-in, first-out basis to avoid possible deterioration and obsolescence of the stocks; approved the cost estimates for the United Nations Logistics Base amounting to \$68,170,600 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 and decided on the financing of the cost estimates for the same period; and decided to consider at its sixty-fifth session the question of the financing of the United Nations Logistics Base (resolution 64/270).

Closed peacekeeping missions

At the same session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to return two thirds of the credits available in the account of the United Nations Iraq-Kuwait Observation Mission to the Government of Kuwait in the amount of \$291,900; and decided to continue to consider the updated financial position of closed peacekeeping missions during its sixty-fifth session (decision 64/558).

Support account for peacekeeping operations

At its forty-fifth session, in 1991, the General Assembly established the support account for peacekeeping operations, effective 1 January 1990 (resolution 45/258); it became operational on 1 May 1990.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly requested the Secretary-General to make further concrete efforts to ensure proper representation of troop-contributing countries in the Department of Peacekeeping Operations and the Department of Field Support, taking into account their contribution to United Nations peacekeeping; reaffirmed the need for effective and efficient administration and financial management of peacekeeping operations, and urged the Secretary-General to continue to identify measures to increase the productivity and efficiency of the support account; noted that the overall benefits of the restructuring of the Department of Peacekeeping Operations and the Department of Field Support remained to be fully assessed, and, in that regard, requested the Secretary-General to continue to make every effort to enhance the capacity of the Organization to manage and sustain peacekeeping operations; requested the Secretary-General to include an assessment of the level of the post of Police Adviser

in the context of the support account for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012; reiterated its request to the Secretary-General to review the level of the support account on a regular basis, taking into consideration the number, size and complexity of peacekeeping operations; recalled its request to the Secretary-General in section III, paragraph 3, of its resolution 61/275, in which it requested the Secretary-General to submit to the Assembly at its sixty-second session revised funding arrangements for the Office of Internal Oversight Services, bearing in mind the recommendation of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions in paragraphs 31 to 40 of its report (A/61/880); requested the Secretary-General to fill all vacancies in an expeditious manner; approved the support account requirements in the amount of \$356,033,000 for the financial period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of the amount of \$57,033,000 for the enterprise resource planning project previously approved by the General Assembly in its resolution 64/243, including 1,241 continuing posts, 21 new temporary posts, 134 continuing general temporary assistance positions and 29 new general temporary assistance positions and their related post and non-post requirements; and decided on the financing of the requirements for the support account for the same period (resolution 64/271).

Also at its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly approved \$7,672,300 for the United Nations Office to the African Union to be funded under the support account for peacekeeping operations, in addition to the amount proposed for the budget for the support account for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011; and decided to keep under review during its sixty-fifth session the financing arrangements for the United Nations Office to the African Union, under the agenda item entitled "Administrative and budgetary aspects of the financing of the United Nations peacekeeping operations", in the context of the support account for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 64/288).

Also at its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to defer until its sixty-fifth session consideration of the following documents: report of the Secretary-General on the updated financial position of closed peacekeeping missions as at 30 June 2009 (A/64/605), report of the Secretary-General on the updated financial position of closed peacekeeping missions as at 30 June 2008 (A/63/581) and the related reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/659 and Corr.1 and A/63/856, respectively) (decision 64/548 B).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Overview of the financing of the United Nations peacekeeping operations: budget performance for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 and budget for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 59/296);
 - (ii) Performance report on the budget of the United Nations Logistics Base at Brindisi for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 (resolution 64/270);
 - (iii) Budget for the United Nations Logistics Base at Brindisi for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 64/270);

- (iv) Updated financial position of closed peacekeeping missions as at 30 June 2010 (decisions 64/548 B and 64/558);
- (v) Performance report on the budget of the support account for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 (resolution 64/271);
- (vi) Report on the budget for the support account for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolutions 64/271 and 64/288);
- (vii) Comprehensive report on air operations (resolution 64/269);
- (viii) Comprehensive report on training in peacekeeping (resolution 64/269);
- (ix) Annual progress report on the implementation of the Global Field Support Strategy (resolution 64/269);
- (b) Notes by the Secretary-General transmitting:
 - (i) Approved resources for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (resolution 49/233 A);
 - (ii) Six-month update of information on the proposed budgetary levels for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (resolution 49/233 A);
 - (iii) Financing of the support account for peacekeeping operations and the United Nations Logistics Base at Brindisi for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 50/221 B);
 - (iv) Approved resources for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 49/233 A);
- (c) Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda items 130, 132, 140 and 146)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Peacekeeping best practices (A/62/593 and Corr.1)

Overview of the financing of the United Nations peacekeeping operations: budget performance for the period from 1 July 2006 to 30 June 2007 and budget for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/62/727)

Comprehensive report of conduct and discipline including full justification of all posts (A/62/758)

National Professional Officers (A/62/762)

Status of cases for death and disability for formed police units, military contingents, civilian police officers and military observers processed and currently in process and comprehensive review of the administrative and payment arrangement for such cases (A/62/805 and Corr.1)

Comprehensive review of the compensation of death and disability benefits to military contingents, formed police units, military observers and civilian police officers (A/63/550)

Updated financial position of closed peacekeeping missions as at 30 June 2008 (A/63/581)

Welfare and recreation needs of all categories of personnel and detailed implications (A/63/675 and Corr.1)

Progress of training in peacekeeping (A/63/680)

Overview of the financing of the United Nations peacekeeping operations: budget performance for the period from 1 July 2007 to 30 June 2008 and budget for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 (A/63/696)

Special measures for protection from sexual exploitation and sexual abuse (A/63/720)

Comprehensive analysis of the Office of Military Affairs in the Department of Peacekeeping Operations (A/64/572 and Corr.1)

Financial performance of the United Nations Logistics Base at Brindisi, Italy, for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/575)

Updated financial position of closed peacekeeping missions as at 30 June 2009 (A/64/605)

Financial performance of the support account for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/611 and Add.1)

Global field support strategy (A/64/633)

Overview of the financing of the United Nations peacekeeping operations: budget performance for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 and budget for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/643)

Special measures for protection from sexual exploitation and sexual abuse (A/64/669)

Budget for the support account for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/697 and Add.1-2)

Budget for the United Nations Logistics Base at Brindisi, Italy, for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/698)

Budget for the United Nations Office to the African Union (A/64/762)

Notes by the Secretary-General transmitting:

His comments on the report on the activities of the Office of Internal Oversight Services for the period from 1 January to 31 December 2007 (A/62/281 (Part II)/Add.1)

Comprehensive report on training in peacekeeping (A/62/676)

Approved resources for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 (A/C.5/64/15)

Proposed budgetary levels for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/C.5/64/17)

Financing of the support account for peacekeeping operations and the United Nations Logistics Base at Brindisi, Italy (A/C.5/64/18)

Report on the activities of the Office of Internal Oversight Services for the period from 1 January to 31 December 2007 (A/62/281 (Part II))

Reports of the Office of Internal Oversight Services on peacekeeping operations (A/63/302 (Part II) and A/64/326 (Part II))

Report of the Independent Audit Advisory Committee on the budget of the Office of Internal Oversight Services under the support account for peacekeeping operations for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/652)

Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/62/781, A/63/746, A/63/856, A/64/659 and Corr.1, A/64/660, A/64/660/Add.12, A/64/753 and A/64/792)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.28, 30, 31, 32, 33, 35 and 37

Reports of the Fifth Committee A/64/820 and A/64/835

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolutions 64/269 to 64/271 and 64/288

Decisions 64/548 B and 64/558

146. Financing of the United Nations Mission in the Central African Republic and Chad

The Security Council, by its resolution 1778 (2007), approved the establishment in Chad and the Central African Republic, in consultation with the authorities of Chad and the Central African Republic, of a multidimensional presence; and decided that the multidimensional presence should include, for a period of one year, a United Nations Mission in the Central African Republic and Chad (MINURCAT), in liaison with the United Nations country team. In its resolution 1923 (2010), the Council decided to extend the mandate of the Mission until 31 December 2010 and called upon the Secretary-General to complete withdrawal of all uniformed and civilian MINURCAT components, other than those required for the Mission's liquidation, by 31 December 2010.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly authorized the Secretary-General to enter into commitments for the period from 1 July to 31 December 2010 in a total amount not exceeding \$215 million for the operation of the Mission; decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$184,949,000 for the period from 1 July to 31 December 2010; also decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$2,737,000; further decided to appropriate to the Special Account for MINURCAT the amount of \$13,030,800 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, comprising \$11,036,000 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$1,994,800 for the United Nations Logistics Base; decided to apportion among Member States the amount of

72

\$13,030,800; also decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$1,073,400, comprising the prorated share of \$913,800 of the estimated staff assessment income approved for the support account and the prorated share of \$159,600 of the estimated staff assessment income approved for the United Nations Logistics Base; and further decided that the decrease of \$31,000 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be set off against the credits from the unencumbered balance and other income in the amount of \$31,270,900 (resolution 64/286).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the budget of MINURCAT for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Budget for MINURCAT for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (resolution 64/286);
- (b) Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 162)

Report of the Secretary-General on the financial performance of MINURCAT for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/556)

Note by the Secretary-General on the financing arrangements for MINURCAT for the period from 1 July to 31 December 2010 (A/64/783)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.15)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.34 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/834

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolution 64/286

147. Financing of the United Nations Operation in Côte d'Ivoire

The Security Council, by its resolution 1528 (2004), established the United Nations Operation in Côte d'Ivoire (UNOCI) for an initial period of 12 months as from 4 April 2004. By the same resolution, the Council requested the Secretary-General to transfer authority from the United Nations Mission in Côte d'Ivoire (MINUCI) and the Economic Community of West African States (ECOWAS) forces to UNOCI on that date.

By its resolution 1933 (2010), the Security Council decided to renew the mandate of UNOCI and to extend the authorization it had provided to the French forces in order to support UNOCI until 31 December 2010.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to appropriate to the Special Account for the Operation the amount of \$514,490,400

for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of \$485,078,200 for the maintenance of the Operation, \$24,909,700 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$4,502,500 for the United Nations Logistics Base; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$514,490,400 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 at a monthly rate of \$42,874,200, subject to a decision of the Council to extend the mandate of the Operation; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$13,222,800; and decided that the increase of \$47,900 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be added to the credits from the unencumbered balance and other income in the amount of \$7,016,700 (resolution 64/273).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the budget of UNOCI for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Budget for UNOCI for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 64/273);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 148)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Performance report on the budget of UNOCI for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/584 and Corr.1)

Budget for UNOCI for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/673 and Corr.1)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.7)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.29 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/822
Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolution 64/273

148. Financing of the United Nations Peacekeeping Force in Cyprus

By its resolution 186 (1964), the Security Council recommended that a United Nations Peacekeeping Force in Cyprus (UNFICYP) be established and that the Force be stationed for three months with a mandate to use its best efforts to prevent a recurrence of fighting and, as necessary, to contribute to the maintenance and restoration of law and order and a return to normal conditions. Since then, the Council has periodically extended the mandate of UNFICYP, usually for periods of

six months at a time, the latest extension of which was by resolution 1930 (2010) of 15 June 2010 for a further period ending on 15 December 2010.

Prior to 16 June 1993, the Secretary-General was not authorized to utilize any funds other than voluntary contributions pledged by Member States for the financing of UNFICYP. Pursuant to Security Council resolution 831 (1993), the General Assembly, in its resolution 47/236, decided that, beginning 16 June 1993, the costs of UNFICYP that were not covered by voluntary contributions should be treated as expenses of the Organization to be borne by Member States in accordance with Article 17, paragraph 2, of the Charter of the United Nations.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to appropriate to the Special Account for UNFICYP the amount of \$59,759,200 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of \$56,325,700 for the maintenance of the Force, \$2,907,900 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$525,600 for the United Nations Logistics Base; noted with appreciation that a one third share of the net appropriation, equivalent to \$18,954,592, would be funded through voluntary contributions from the Government of Cyprus and the amount of \$6.5 million from the Government of Greece; decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$34,304,608; also decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$2,838,500; decided that the increase in the estimated staff assessment income of \$76,100 for the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be added to the credits from the amount of \$517,502; also decided, taking into account its voluntary contribution for the financial period ended 30 June 2009, that one third of the unencumbered balance and other income in the amount of \$314,186 in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be returned to the Government of Cyprus; further decided, taking into account its voluntary contribution for the financial period ended 30 June 2009, that the prorated share of other income in the amount of \$111,812 in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be returned to the Government of Greece; and decided to continue to maintain as separate the account established for UNFICYP for the period prior to 16 June 1993 (resolution 64/274).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the budget of UNFICYP for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Budget for UNFICYP for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 64/274);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 149)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Financial performance of UNFICYP for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/533)

Budget for UNFICYP for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/629)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.5)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.29 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/823

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolution 64/274

149. Financing of the United Nations Organization Mission in the Democratic Republic of the Congo¹

150. Financing of the United Nations Organization Stabilization Mission in the Democratic Republic of the Congo

By its resolution 1279 (1999), the Security Council decided that the personnel authorized under its resolutions 1258 (1999) and 1273 (1999), including a multidisciplinary staff of personnel, should constitute the United Nations Organization Mission in the Democratic Republic of the Congo (MONUC) until 1 March 2000. The mandate of the Mission was extended by the Council in subsequent resolutions, the last of which was resolution 1925 (2010) of 28 May 2010, by which the Council decided to extend the deployment of MONUC until 30 June 2010. By the same resolution, the Council decided that, effective 1 July 2010, the Mission would bear the title of the United Nations Organization Stabilization Mission in the Democratic Republic of the Congo (MONUSCO) and that MONUSCO would be deployed until 30 June 2011.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to appropriate to the Special Account for MONUC the amount of \$1,447,734,900 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of \$1,365,000,000 for the maintenance of the Mission, \$70,069,600 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$12,665,300 for the United Nations Logistics Base; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$682,500,000 for the period from 1 July to 31 December 2010; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of the amount of \$15,228,050, representing the estimated staff assessment income approved for the Mission for the period from 1 July to 31 December 2010; decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$70,069,600 for the support account and the amount of \$12,665,300 for the United Nations Logistics Base for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011; also decided that there should

¹ See Security Council resolution 1925 (2010) (see also item 150).

be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of the amount of \$6,814,900, for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, comprising the prorated share of \$5,801,600 of the estimated staff assessment income approved for the support account and the prorated share of \$1,013,300 of the estimated staff assessment income approved for the United Nations Logistics Base; and further decided that the decrease of \$16,300 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be set off against the credits from the unencumbered balance and other income in the amount of \$51,863,000 (resolution 64/275).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Revised budget for MONUC/MONUSCO for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (resolution 64/275);
 - (ii) Budget for MONUSCO for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 64/275);
 - (iii) Performance report on the budget of MONUC for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 150)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Financial performance of MONUC for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/583)

Budget for MONUC for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/670)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.8)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.29 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/824
Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolution 64/275

151. Financing of the United Nations Mission in East Timor

The Security Council, by its resolution 1246 (1999) of 11 June 1999, decided to establish the United Nations Mission in East Timor (UNAMET) until 31 August 1999. By its resolution 1257 (1999) of 3 August 1999, the Council decided to extend the mandate of the Mission until 30 September 1999 and, by its resolution 1262 (1999) of 27 August 1999, decided to further extend the mandate of UNAMET until 30 November 1999.

At its fifty-fifth to sixty-fourth sessions, the General Assembly decided to defer consideration of the item and to include it in the draft agenda of the following

session (decisions 55/494, 56/483, 57/599, 58/578, 59/570, 60/567, 61/567, 62/556, 63/567 and 64/570).

No advance documentation is expected.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 151)

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.121

Decision 64/570

152. Financing of the United Nations Integrated Mission in Timor-Leste

By its resolution 1704 (2006), the Security Council decided to establish a follow-on mission in Timor-Leste, the United Nations Integrated Mission in Timor-Leste (UNMIT), for an initial period of six months, with the intention to renew it for further periods. In its latest resolution, resolution 1912 (2010) of 26 February 2010, the Council decided to extend the mandate of the Mission until 26 February 2011.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the Assembly decided to appropriate to the Special Account for UNMIT the amount of \$218,804,600 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of \$206,311,600 for the maintenance of the Mission, \$10,580,500 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$1,912,500 for the United Nations Logistics Base; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$144,567,325 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 26 February 2011; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$6,939,945; decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$74,237,275 for the period from 27 February to 30 June 2011, subject to a decision of the Security Council to extend the mandate of the Mission; also decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$3,563,755; and further decided that the increase of \$662,000 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be added to the credits from the unencumbered balance and other income in the amount of \$6,779,000 (resolution 64/276).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the budget of UNMIT for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Budget for UNMIT for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 64/276);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 152)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Performance report on the budget of UNMIT for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/617)

Budget for UNMIT for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/686)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.11)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.29 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/825

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolution 64/276

153. Financing of the United Nations Mission in Ethiopia and Eritrea

The Security Council, by its resolution 1312 (2000), established the United Nations Mission in Ethiopia and Eritrea (UNMEE) for an initial period of six months. The Mission's mandate was extended by the Council in subsequent resolutions, the latest of which was resolution 1798 (2008) of 30 January 2008, whereby the mandate of UNMEE was extended until 31 July 2008.

By its resolution 1827 (2008) of 30 July 2008, the Security Council decided to terminate the mandate of UNMEE effective on 31 July 2008, emphasized that that termination was without prejudice to Ethiopia and Eritrea's obligations under the Algiers Agreements and called upon both countries to cooperate fully with the United Nations, including in the process of liquidation of UNMEE.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly took note of the unencumbered balance and other income in the Special Account for the Mission in the amount of \$9,361,600 in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009; decided that Member States that had fulfilled their financial obligations to the Mission should be credited with their respective share of the net cash available in the Special Account for the Mission in the amount of \$16,495,400 as at 30 April 2010 from the balance of credits in the amount of \$14,736,400 due to Member States in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2008 and the balance of credits in the amount of \$1,759,000 due to Member States in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009, in accordance with the levels updated in its resolution 61/243, and taking into account the scale of assessments for 2009, as set out in its resolution 61/237; also decided that, for Member States that had not fulfilled their financial obligations to the Mission, there should be set off against their outstanding obligations their respective share of the net cash available in the Special Account for the Mission in the amount of \$16,495,400 as at 30 April 2010 from the balance of credits in the amount of \$14,736,400 due to Member States in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2008 and the balance of credits in the amount of \$1,759,000 due to Member States in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009, in accordance with the scheme set out in paragraph 6 of the resolution; further decided to defer to its sixty-fifth session a decision on the treatment of the balance of \$7,602,600, representing the remaining balance of

credits due to Member States for the period ended 30 June 2009; and requested the Secretary-General to report to the Assembly at the second part of its resumed sixty-fifth session on the updated financial position of the Mission (resolution 64/277).

Documents:

- (a) Final report of the Secretary-General on the financial performance of UNMEE (resolution 64/277);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Ouestions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 153)

Report of the Secretary-General on the financial performance of UNMEE for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/586 and Corr.1)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.1)

Summary records A/C.5/SR.64/SR.28 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/826

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolution 64/277

154. Financing of the United Nations Observer Mission in Georgia

The Security Council, by its resolution 858 (1993), decided to set up the United Nations Observer Mission in Georgia (UNOMIG) for a period of six months. The mandate of UNOMIG was extended by the Council in subsequent resolutions, the last of which was resolution 1866 (2009), by which the Council extended the mandate of the Mission until 15 June 2009. The mandate of the Mission was not extended beyond that date.

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly decided to reduce the appropriation of \$36,084,000 approved for the Mission for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 under the terms of its resolution 62/260 by the amount of \$501,985, to \$35,582,015; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$934,857, representing the difference between the amount of \$33,047,358 already apportioned by the Assembly for the maintenance of the Mission and the actual expenditure of \$33,982,215 for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of the estimated staff assessment income of \$200,345, representing the difference between the amount of \$2,313,129 already assessed for the maintenance of the Mission and the actual expenditure of \$2,513,474 for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009; decided to apportion among Member States the total amount of \$66,658, comprising \$58,108 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$8,550 for the United Nations Logistics Base at Brindisi, Italy, remaining to be apportioned by the Assembly for the period from 16 to 30 June 2009, taking into account the amount of \$1,599,800 already appropriated for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 under the terms of Assembly resolution 62/260; also decided that there should be set

off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$6,258, comprising the prorated share of estimated staff assessment income approved for the support account and the United Nations Logistics Base; further decided to reduce the appropriation of \$15 million approved by the Assembly under the terms of its resolution 63/293 for the administrative liquidation of the Mission for the period from 1 July to 31 December 2009 to the amount of \$10,946,000 for the period from 1 July to 31 October 2009; decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$946,000 for the period from 1 July to 31 October 2009, taking into account the amount of \$10 million already apportioned by the Assembly under the terms of resolution 63/293; and also decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$933,500 of the estimated staff assessment income approved for the Observer Mission (resolution 64/234).

Documents:

- (a) Report of the Secretary-General on the financial performance of UNOMIG for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 154)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Performance report on the budget of UNOMIG for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/463)

Revised budget for UNOMIG for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 (A/64/464)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/529)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.15 and 16

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/552
Plenary meeting A/64/PV.67

Resolution 64/234

155. Financing of the United Nations Stabilization Mission in Haiti

By its resolution 1542 (2004) of 30 April 2004, the Security Council established the United Nations Stabilization Mission in Haiti (MINUSTAH) for an initial period of six months. The mandate of MINUSTAH was extended by the Council in subsequent resolutions, the latest of which was resolution 1892 (2009) of 13 October 2009, in which the Council decided to extend the mandate of the Mission until 15 October 2010.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in May 2010, the General Assembly authorized the Secretary-General to enter into commitments for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 in a total amount not exceeding \$120,641,800 for the operation of the

10-47010

Mission; and decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$120,641,800 for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 (resolution 64/264).

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly authorized the Secretary-General to enter into commitments for the period from 1 July to 31 December 2010 in a total amount not exceeding \$380 million for the operation of the Mission; decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$221,666,700 for the period from 1 July to 15 October 2010; also decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$4,794,900; further decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$158,333,300 for the period from 16 October to 31 December 2010; decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$3,425,000; also decided to appropriate to the Special Account for MINUSTAH the amount of \$23,041,700 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, comprising \$19,514,400 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$3,527,300 for the United Nations Logistics Base; further decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$23,041,700; decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$1,898,000, comprising the prorated share of \$1,615,800 of the estimated staff assessment income approved for the support account and the prorated share of \$282,200 of the estimated staff assessment income approved for the United Nations Logistics Base; also decided that the increase of \$167,400 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be added to the credits from the unencumbered balance and other income in the amount of \$9.038.800 (resolution 64/278).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the budget of MINUSTAH for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Budget for MINUSTAH for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (resolution 64/278);
 - (iii) Budget for MINUSTAH for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012;
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 155)

Report of the Secretary-General on the financial performance of MINUSTAH for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/554)

Notes by the Secretary-General on:

Financing arrangements for MINUSTAH for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 (A/64/728)

Financing arrangements for MINUSTAH for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/764)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.10 and Add.16)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.28, 30, 34 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/774 and Add.1
Plenary meetings A/64/PV.86 and 101
Resolutions 64/264 and 64/278

156. Financing of the United Nations Interim Administration Mission in Kosovo

The Security Council, by its resolution 1244 (1999) of 10 June 1999, established the United Nations Interim Administration Mission in Kosovo (UNMIK) for an initial period of 12 months, to continue thereafter unless the Security Council decided otherwise.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to appropriate to the Special Account for the United Nations Interim Administration Mission in Kosovo the amount of \$50,770,100 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of \$47,874,400 for the maintenance of the Mission, \$2,452,400 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$443,300 for the United Nations Logistics Base; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$50,770,100; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$4,796,600; and decided that the increase of \$16,900 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be added to the credits from the amount of \$38,622,800 referred to in paragraphs 18 and 19 of the resolution (resolution 64/279).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the budget of UNMIK for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Budget for UNMIK for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 64/279);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Ouestions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 156)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Performance report on the budget of UNMIK for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/604)

Budget for UNMIK for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/661)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.6)

10-47010

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.29 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/827
Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolution 64/279

157. Financing of the United Nations Mission in Liberia

The Security Council, by its resolution 1509 (2003), established the United Nations Mission in Liberia (UNMIL) for a period of 12 months. The mandate of UNMIL has been extended by the Council in subsequent resolutions, the latest of which was resolution 1885 (2009) of 15 September 2009, whereby the Council decided to extend the mandate of the Mission until 30 September 2010.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to appropriate to the Special Account for UNMIL the amount of \$555,770,200 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of \$524 million for the maintenance of the Mission, \$26,906,700 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$4,863,500 for the United Nations Logistics Base; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$138,942,550 for the period from 1 July to 30 September 2010; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$3,855,525; decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$416,827,650 for the period from 1 October 2010 to 30 June 2011 at a monthly rate of \$46,314,183, subject to a decision of the Security Council to extend the mandate of the Mission; also decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$11,566,575; and further decided that the decrease of \$172,400 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be set off against the credits from the unencumbered balance and other income in the amount of \$23,809,500 (resolution 64/280).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the budget of UNMIL for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Budget for UNMIL for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 64/280);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 157)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Performance report on the budget of UNMIL for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/601)

Budget for UNMIL for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/647)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.9)

Report of the Office of Internal Oversight Services on the programme evaluation of the performance and the achievement of results by the United Nations Mission in Liberia (A/64/712)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.29 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/828

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolution 64/280

158. Financing of the United Nations peacekeeping forces in the Middle East

(a) United Nations Disengagement Observer Force

The Security Council, by its resolution 350 (1974), established the United Nations Disengagement Observer Force (UNDOF). The mandate of UNDOF has been extended periodically by the Council in subsequent resolutions, the latest of which was resolution 1934 (2010) of 30 June 2010, in which the Council decided to renew the mandate of UNDOF until 31 December 2010.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to appropriate to the Special Account for UNDOF the amount of \$50,702,600 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of \$47,806,900 for the maintenance of the Force, \$2,452,400 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$443,300 for the United Nations Logistics Base; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$50,702,600, subject to a decision of the Security Council to extend the mandate of the Force; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$1,631,500; and decided that the increase of \$69,200 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be added to the credits from the unencumbered balance and other income in the amount of \$1,933,400 (resolution 64/281).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the budget of UNDOF for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Budget for UNDOF for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 64/281);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 158 (a))

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Performance report on the budget of UNDOF for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/536 and Corr.1)

Budget for UNDOF for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/630)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.4)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.29 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/829

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolution 64/281

(b) United Nations Interim Force in Lebanon

The Security Council, by its resolution 425 (1978), established the United Nations Interim Force in Lebanon (UNIFIL) for an initial period of six months. The mandate of UNIFIL has been extended periodically by the Council in subsequent resolutions, the latest of which was resolution 1937 (2010) of 30 August 2010, whereby the Council decided to extend the mandate of UNIFIL until 31 August 2011.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly stressed once again that Israel should pay the amount of \$1,117,005 resulting from the incident at Qana on 18 April 1996; decided to appropriate to the Special Account for UNIFIL the amount of \$550,149,400 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of \$518,720,200 for the maintenance of the Force, \$26,626,400 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$4,812,800 for the United Nations Logistics Base; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$91,691,566 for the period from 1 July to 31 August 2010; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$2,264,350; decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$458,457,834 for the period from 1 September 2010 to 30 June 2011, subject to a decision of the Security Council to extend the mandate of the Force; also decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$11,321,750; and further decided that the decrease of \$336,100 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be set off against the credits from the unencumbered balance and other income in the amount of \$101,748,900 (resolution 64/282).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the budget of UNIFIL for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Budget for UNIFIL for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 64/282);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 158 (b))

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Financial performance of UNIFIL for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/542)

Budget for UNIFIL for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/641 and Corr.1)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.14 and Corr.1)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.32, 34 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/830
Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolution 64/282

159. Financing of the United Nations Mission in the Sudan

The Security Council, by its resolution 1590 (2005), established the United Nations Mission in the Sudan (UNMIS) for an initial period of six months. The mandate of UNMIS was extended by the Council in subsequent resolutions, the latest of which was resolution 1919 (2010) of 29 April 2010, by which the Council decided to extend the mandate of the Mission until 30 April 2011.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to appropriate to the Special Account for UNMIS the amount of \$994,880,200 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of \$938,000,000 for the maintenance of the Mission, \$48,172,800 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$8,707,400 for the United Nations Logistics Base; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$829,066,833 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 April 2011; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$25,009,250; decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$165,813,367 for the period from 1 May to 30 June 2011, subject to a decision of the Security Council to extend the mandate of the Mission; also decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$5,001,850; and further decided that the increase of \$2,243,700 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be added to the credits from the unencumbered balance and other income in the amount of \$48,487,100 (resolution 64/283).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the budget of UNMIS for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Budget for UNMIS for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 64/283);

(b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 159)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Performance report on the budget of UNMIS for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/566)

Budget for UNMIS for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/632)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.3)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.29 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/831

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolution 64/283

160. Financing of the United Nations Mission for the Referendum in Western Sahara

The Security Council, by its resolution 690 (1991), established the United Nations Mission for the Referendum in Western Sahara (MINURSO) in accordance with the timetable outlined by the Secretary-General (see S/22464). The Council has since extended the mandate of MINURSO in subsequent resolutions, the latest of which was resolution 1920 (2010) of 30 April 2010, by which the Council decided to extend the mandate of the Mission until 30 April 2011.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to appropriate to the Special Account for MINURSO the amount of \$60,605,300 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of \$57,130,500 for the maintenance of the Mission, \$2,942,900 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$531,900 for the United Nations Logistics Base; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$50,504,420 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 April 2011; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$2,245,170; decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$10,100,880 for the period from 1 May to 30 June 2011, subject to a decision of the Security Council to extend the mandate of the Mission; also decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$449,030; and further decided that the increase of \$46,300 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be added to the credits from the unencumbered balance and other income in the amount of \$1,638,500 (resolution 64/284).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the budget of MINURSO for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Budget for MINURSO for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolution 64/284);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 160)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Performance report on the budget of MINURSO for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/602)

Budget for MINURSO for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/636)

Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.2)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.29 and 37

Report of the Fifth Committee A/64/832

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolution 64/284

161. Financing of the African Union-United Nations Hybrid Operation in Darfur

The Security Council, by its resolution 1769 (2007), decided to authorize and mandate the establishment, for an initial period of 12 months, of an African Union-United Nations Hybrid Operation in Darfur (UNAMID). The Council has since extended the mandate of UNAMID in subsequent resolutions, the latest of which was resolution 1935 (2010) of 30 July 2010, by which the Council decided to extend the mandate of the Mission until 31 July 2011.

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to reduce the appropriation of \$1,499,710,000 approved for the maintenance of the Operation for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 under the terms of its resolution 62/232 B by the amount of \$8,430,800, to \$1,491,279,200, equal to expenditures incurred by the Operation during the same period; also decided to appropriate to the Special Account for UNAMID the amount of \$1,917,751,000 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of \$1,808,127,500 for the maintenance of the Operation, \$92,842,200 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$16,781,300 for the United Nations Logistics Base; further decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$159,812,584 for the period from 1 to 31 July 2010; decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$3,416,825; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of

10-47010

\$1,757,938,416 for the period from 1 August 2010 to 30 June 2011, subject to a decision of the Security Council to extend the mandate of the Operation; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$37,585,075; decided to set off the other income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009, in the total amount of \$130,922,300, against the shortfall in apportionment of \$191,569,200 for the same period; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$60,646,900, representing the difference between the shortfall in apportionment of \$191,569,200 and the other income of \$130,922,300, for the period ended 30 June 2009; and further decided that the increase of \$2,850,100 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be set off against the apportionment of \$60,646,900 (resolution 64/285).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the budget of UNAMID for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Budget for UNAMID for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolutions 64/285 and 64/288);
- (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 161)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Performance report on the budget of UNAMID for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 (A/64/579 and Corr.1)

Budget for UNAMID for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011 (A/64/685)

Budget for the United Nations Office to the African Union (A/64/762)

Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/660/Add.13 and A/64/792)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.32, 35 and 37

Reports of the Fifth Committee A/64/833 and 64/835

Plenary meeting A/64/PV.101

Resolutions 64/285 and 64/288

162. Financing of the activities arising from Security Council resolution 1863 (2009)

The Security Council, by its resolution 1863 (2009) of 16 January 2009, expressed its intent to establish a United Nations Peacekeeping Operation in Somalia as a follow-on force to the African Union Mission in Somalia (AMISOM); and requested the Secretary-General to provide a United Nations logistical support package to

AMISOM, including equipment and services, as well as the continuation of support to African Union planning and deployment preparations through the Secretariat's planners team in Addis Ababa. The Council, by its resolution 1910 (2010), decided to authorize the States members of the African Union to maintain AMISOM until 31 January 2011.

At its sixty-fourth session, the General Assembly decided to appropriate to the Special Account for the support provided to AMISOM the amount of \$75,641,900 for the period from 1 July 2008 to 30 June 2009 previously authorized under the terms of General Assembly resolution 63/275 A; also decided to appropriate to the Special Account for the support provided to AMISOM the amount of \$213,580,000 for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010, inclusive of the amount of \$138,802,500 previously authorized under terms of General Assembly resolution 63/275 B, and in addition to the amount of \$6,102,400 previously appropriated under the terms of its resolution 63/275 B; further decided, taking into account the amount of \$138,802,500 previously apportioned under the terms of its resolution 63/275 B, to apportion among Member States the additional amount of \$12,462,917 for the period from 1 to 31 January 2010; decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$168,483, representing the additional staff assessment income for the period from 1 to 31 January 2010; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$62,314,583 for the period 1 February to 30 June 2010; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$842,417; and decided that the increase of \$258,000 in the estimated staff assessment income in respect of the financial period ended 30 June 2009 should be added to the credits from the unencumbered balance and other income in the amount of \$3,721,100 (resolution 64/107).

At its resumed sixty-fourth session, in June 2010, the General Assembly decided to appropriate to the Special Account for the support of AMISOM the amount of \$184,866,900 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June 2011, inclusive of \$174,318,200 for the maintenance of the entity, \$8,933,900 for the support account for peacekeeping operations and \$1,614,800 for the United Nations Logistics Base; also decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$107,839,025 for the period from 1 July 2010 to 31 January 2011; further decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of \$2,188,376; decided to apportion among Member States the amount of \$77,027,875 for the period from 1 February to 30 June 2011, subject to a decision of the Security Council to extend the mandate; and also decided that there should be set off against the apportionment among Member States their respective share in the Tax Equalization Fund of 1,563,124 (resolution 64/287).

Documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Performance report on the financing of support of AMISOM for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010;
 - (ii) Financing of support of AMISOM for the period from 1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 (resolutions 64/287 and 64/288);
- (b) Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

References for the sixty-fourth session (agenda item 163)

Reports of the Secretary-General:

Financing of support of AMISOM for the period from 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010 (A/64/465)

Financing of support of AMISOM for the period from 1 July 2010 to 30 June $2011 \, (A/64/644)$

Budget for the United Nations Office to the African Union (A/64/762)

Reports of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/64/509, A/64/754 and A/64/792)

Summary records A/C.5/64/SR.12, 17, 29, 35 and 37 Reports of the Fifth Committee A/64/553 and Add.1 and A/64/835

Plenary meetings A/64/PV.62 and 101

Resolutions 64/107, 64/287 and 64/288

92